109th Indian Science Congress 2023-2024

Office Bearers & Sectional Committee Members

April 1, 2023 – March 31, 2024



THE INDIAN SCIENCE CONGRESS ASSOCIATION 14, Dr.Biresh Guha Street Kolkata-700017

CONTENTS

Office Bearers	1
Executive Committee	2
Council	4
Sectional Committee	12
Agriculture and Forestry Sciences	12
Animal, Veterinary and Fishery Sciences	17
Anthropological and Behavioural Sciences (including Archaeology, Psychology, Education and Military Sciences)	22
Chemical Sciences	26
Earth System Sciences	30
Engineering Sciences	34
Environmental Sciences	38
Information and Communication Science & Technology (including Computer Sciences)	41
Materials Science	45
Mathematical Sciences (including Statistics)	49
Medical Sciences (including Physiology)	55
New Biology (including Biochemistry, Biophysics & Molecular Biology and Biotechnology)	60
Physical Sciences	64
Plant Sciences	68

OFFICE BEARERS

General President

Prof. Arvind Kumar Saxena, MSc, PhD,

Ex.Director, Institute of Basic Science, Bundelkhand University, Jhansi; 81/109, Sector-08, Behind BSNL Office, Pratap Nagar, Sanganer, Jaipur-302 033, Rajasthan.

General Secretary (Membership Affairs)

Prof. Ranjit Kumar Verma, MSc, PhD, FIC (I), MICTA, FICS, FICC, MCRSI, MITAS, 'Shakuntala Sadan', 69, Anugrahpuri Colony, Gaya-823 001.

General Secretary (Scientific Activities)

Dr. Babu Singh Chandel, M.Sc., Ph.D., D.Sc. (FESI, FSIPN, FSESc, FIAES, FSLSc., FAEB, SPPS, FANSF) Former Associate Professor and Head DBS College, (Zoology-Ento.) Affi. To C.S.J.M. University, Kanpur; La Residentia, Flat No. 504, Tower – 1, Opposite Pacific World School, Tech, Zone 4, Noida Extension, Greater Noida – 201 308, U.P.

Treasurer

Dr. Nibedita Chakrabarti, MSc, PhD, FIICeram,

Former Principal, Victoria Institution (College), Kolkata; 73, Lake East 6th Road, Kolkata-700 075.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

General President

1. Prof.Arvind Kumar Saxena,

Ex.Director, Institute of Basic Science, Bundelkhand University, Jhansi; 81/109, Sector-08, Behind BSNL Office, Pratap Nagar, Sanganer, Jaipur-302 033, Rajasthan.

Immediate Past General President

2. Dr.(Mrs.) Vijay Laxmi Saxena,

Coordinator-Bioinformatics Infrastructure Facility Centre of DBT (Govt. of India); Former Head of the Deptt. of Zoology, Dayanand Girls P.G. College, Kanpur; 7/182, Swarup Nagar, Kanpur-208 002 (U.P.).

General President-Elect

3. TO BE ANNOUNCED.

General Secretary (Membership Affairs)

4. Prof.Ranjit Kumar Verma,

'Shakuntala Sadan', 69, Anugrahpuri Colony, Gaya-823 001.

General Secretary (Scientific Activities)

5. Dr.Babu Singh Chandel,

La Residentia, Flat No. 504, Tower – 1, Opposite Pacific World School, Tech, Zone 4, Noida Extension, Greater Noida – 201 308, U.P.

Treasurer

6. Dr. Nibedita Chakrabarti,

Former Principal, Victoria Institution (College), Kolkata; 73, Lake East 6th Road, Kolkata-700 075.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> <u>Committee</u>

7. Mrs.Kumkum Swarup,

Secretary, Dr. Virendra Swarup Educational Foundation, 15/96, Civil Lines, Kanpur-208 001.

8. Dr Nirupama Agrawal,

Department of Zoology, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> <u>Committee (contd.)</u>

9. Mr.L.K.Gite,

Scientist E, Armament Research Development Establishment (ARDE), E 20/1, Armament Colony, Ganeshkhind, Pune-411 007, M.S.

10. Prof.Dhyanendra Kumar,

Dev-Tara Complex, Nehru Nagar, Shivgunj, Ara-802 301, Bihar.

11. Prof.M.Bhupathi Naidu,

Professor of Statistics, Directorate of Distance Education, Sri Venkateswara University, Tirupati-517 502, A.P.

12. Dr Shobith Rangappa,

Director, Adichunchanagiri Institute for Molecular Medicine, B.G.Nagara, Nagamangala Taluk, Mandya-571 448, Karnataka.

13. Dr.S.Srikantaswamy,

Co-ordinator, M.Tech. in Materials Science, Centre for Materials Science and Technology, Vijnana Bhavan, University of Mysore, Manasagangothri, Mysuru-570 006, Karnataka.

14. Dr.C. A. Vasuki,

Secretary & Director, Kongunadu Arts and Science College (Autonomous), G.N.Mills (P.O.), Coimbatore-641 029.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> <u>Committee (contd.)</u>

15. Dr. Achyuta Samanta,

Founder – KIIT & KISS, KIIT University, At. / P.O. KIIT, Patia, Bhubaneswar-751 024, Odisha.

16. Prof.(Dr.) Rajneesh Dutt Kaushik,

A-304, Ansal Anand Dham, Haridwar-Rishikesh Road, Haripur Kalan, Haridwar-249 205 (Uttarakhand).

Secretary / Representative of Department of Science & Technology, Government of India

17. Sh. P. K. Singh,

Director, AI Division,
Department of Science & Technology,
Technology Bhawan,
New Mehrauli Road,
New Delhi-110 016.

Local Secretaries

18. Mrs. Rashmi Mittal,

Pro-Chancellor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

19. Dr. Sorabh Lakhanpal,

Professor and Senior Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

COUNCIL

General President

1. Prof. Arvind Kumar Saxena,

Ex.Director, Institute of Basic Science, Bundelkhand University, Jhansi; 81/109, Sector-08, Behind BSNL Office, Pratap Nagar, Sanganer, Jaipur-302 033, Rajasthan.

Immediate Past General President

2. Dr.(Mrs.) Vijay Laxmi Saxena,

Coordinator-Bioinformatics Infrastructure Facility Centre of DBT (Govt. of India); Former Head of the Deptt. of Zoology, Dayanand Girls P.G. College, Kanpur; 7/182, Swarup Nagar, Kanpur-208 002 (U.P.).

General President-Elect

3. TO BE ANNOUNCED.

General Secretary (Membership Affairs)

4. Prof. Ranjit Kumar Verma,

'Shakuntala Sadan', 69, Anugrahpuri Colony, Gaya-823 001.

General Secretary (Scientific Activities)

5. Dr. Babu Singh Chandel,

La Residentia, Flat No. 504, Tower – 1, Opposite Pacific World School, Tech, Zone 4, Noida Extension, Greater Noida – 201 308, U.P.

Treasurer

6. Dr. Nibedita Chakrabarti,

Former Principal, Victoria Institution (College), Kolkata: 73, Lake East 6th Road, Kolkata-700 075.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> Committee

7. Mrs. Kumkum Swarup,

Secretary, Dr. Virendra Swarup Educational Foundation, 15/96, Civil Lines, Kanpur-208 001.

8. Dr. Nirupama Agrawal,

Department of Zoology, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> <u>Committee (contd.)</u>

9. Mr. L. K. Gite,

Scientist E, Armament Research Development Establishment (ARDE), E 20/1, Armament Colony, Ganeshkhind, Pune-411 007, M.S.

10. Prof. Dhyanendra Kumar,

Dev-Tara Complex, Nehru Nagar, Shivgunj, Ara-802 301, Bihar.

11. Prof. M. Bhupathi Naidu,

Professor of Statistics, Directorate of Distance Education, Sri Venkateswara University, Tirupati-517 502, A.P.

12. Dr. Shobith Rangappa,

Director, Adichunchanagiri Institute for Molecular Medicine, B.G.Nagara, Nagamangala Taluk, Mandya-571 448, Karnataka.

13. Dr. S. Srikantaswamy,

Co-ordinator, M.Tech. in Materials Science, Centre for Materials Science and Technology, Vijnana Bhavan, University of Mysore, Manasagangothri, Mysuru-570 006, Karnataka.

14. Dr. C. A. Vasuki,

Secretary & Director, Kongunadu Arts and Science College (Autonomous), G.N.Mills (P.O.), Coimbatore-641 029.

<u>Elected Members of the Executive</u> <u>Committee (contd.)</u>

15. Dr. Achyuta Samanta,

Founder – KIIT & KISS, KIIT University, At. / P.O. KIIT, Patia, Bhubaneswar-751 024, Odisha.

16. Prof. (Dr.) Rajneesh Dutt Kaushik,

A-304, Ansal Anand Dham, Haridwar-Rishikesh Road, Haripur Kalan, Haridwar-249 205 (Uttarakhand).

Secretary / Representative of Department of Science & Technology, Government of India

17. Sh. P. K. Singh,

Director, AI Division,
Department of Science & Technology,
Technology Bhawan,
New Mehrauli Road,
New Delhi-110 016.

Local Secretaries

18. Mrs. Rashmi Mittal,

Pro-Chancellor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

19. Dr. Sorabh Lakhanpal,

Professor and Senior Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Past General Presidents

20. Prof.M.S.Swaminathan,

Founder Chairman, M.S.Swaminathan Research Foundation, 3rd Cross Street, Taramani Institutional Area, Chennai-600 113.

21. Prof.R.P.Bambah,

1275, Sector 19B, Chandigarh-160 019.

22. Prof.C.N.R.Rao,

National Research Professor and Honorary President & Linus Pauling Research Professor, Jawaharlal Nehru Centre for Advanced Scientific Research, Jakkur P.O., Bangalore-560 064.

23. Prof.P.Rama Rao,

Distinguished ARCI Chair, International Advanced Research Centre for Powder Metallurgy and New Materials (ARCI), Balapur P.O., Hyderabad-500 005.

24. Dr.(Mrs.) Manju Sharma,

B9/6476 (FF), Vasant Kunj, New Delhi-110 070.

25. Dr.R.A.Mashelkar,

National Research Professor, Chairman, National Innovation Foundation President, Global Research Alliance, 3rd Floor, Adams Court, Above Bank of Baroda, Baner, Pune-411 045.

Past General Presidents (contd.)

26. Dr.R.S.Paroda,

Chairman, Trust for Advancement of Agricultural Sciences (TAAS), Avenue II, IARI, Pusa Campus, New Delhi-110 012.

27. Dr.K.Kasturirangan,

Member, RRI Trust, Raman Research Institute, C.V.Raman Avenue, Sadashivanagar, Bengaluru-560 080.

28. Prof.Asis Datta,

Professor Eminence, National Institute of Plant Genome Research, Aruna Asaf Ali Marg, J.N.U.Campus, New Delhi-110 067.

29. Prof.N.K.Ganguly,

Former Director General, ICMR, 701, Gayatri Apartment, GH-6, Sector-45, Faridabad-121 003, Haryana.

30. Prof. Harsh Gupta,

MANJUSHA', Street No. 1, N-1/A, Kakatiya Nagar, Habsiguda, Hyderabad-500 007.

31. Prof.R.Ramamurthi,

INSA Honorary Scientist, A-9, Vaikuntapuram, M.R.Palli, Tirupati-517 502, A.P.

Past General Presidents (contd.)

32. Dr.T.Ramasami,

Former Secretary to the Govt. of India, Ministry of Science & Technology, Old 38, New No.221, Vth Cross Street, Rajalakshmi Nagar Extension, Velachery, Chennai-600 042, Tamil Nadu.

33. Dr.G.Madhavan Nair,

Manjary Temple Road, Sasthamangalam, Trivandrum-695 010.

34. Prof.Geetha Bali,

10, Sterling Southend Apartment, 30th Cross, Jayanagar, VII Block, Bangalore-560 070, Karnataka.

35. Dr.Manmohan Singh,

Former Prime Minister of India. 7, Race Course Road, New Delhi-110 006.

36. Prof.Dr.Ranbir Chander Sobti,

Former Vice-Chancellor, Babasaheb Bhimrao Ambedkar University (A Central University), Lucknow; 2917, Sector 42C, Chandigarh-160 036.

37. Dr. Ashok Kumar Saxena,

Former Dean, Faculty of Science, C.S.J.M.University, Kanpur; 7/182, Swarup Nagar, Kanpur-208 002, U.P.

38. Prof.D.Narayana Rao,

Pro Vice-Chancellor, SRM University, Neerukonda, District. Guntur, Andhra Pradesh, Pin-522 502.

Past General Presidents (contd.)

39. Dr. Manoj Kumar Chakrabarti,

ICMR Emeritus Medical Scientist, Division of Pathophysiology, National Institute of Cholera and Enteric Diseases (ICMR), P-33, C.I.T. Road, Scheme XM, Beliaghata, Kolkata – 700 010.

40. Prof.K.S.Rangappa,

Distinguished Professor, Institution of Excellence, Vijnana Bhavan, University of Mysore, Manasagangotri, Mysore-570 006, Karnataka.

Past General Secretaries

41. Dr.(Miss) Shashi Prabha Arya,

90, Saakshara Apartments, A-3 Block, Paschim Vihar, New Delhi-110 063.

42. Prof.H.P.Tiwari,

389, Mumfordganj, Allahabad-211 002.

43. Prof.S.P.Mukherjee,

C/o IAPQR, AE-199, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

44. Dr.(Mrs.) Yogini Pathak,

C/o Vihang Pathak, 403-404, Kush Flats, Dhaibar Colony-16, Opposite Polo Club, Bagikhana Road, Vadodara-390 001, Gujarat.

Past General Secretaries (contd.)

45. Prof.B.Satyanarayana,

1-8-702/62/17, Behind Shankar Mutt, Nallakanta, Hyderabad-500 044.

46. Prof.B.P.Chatterjee,

Emeritus Professor, "Ratnamala", 5/1/3, Khetra Mitra Lane, Salkia, Howrah-711 106.

47. Prof.S.P.Singh,

Professor Emeritus, Department of Chemistry, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119, Haryana.

48. Prof. Avijit Banerji,

8, Cooper Street, Flat – 3, Kolkata-700 026.

49. Dr. Nilangshu Bhusan Basu,

Technical Advisor, The Kolkata Municipal Corporation, 7A, Tinkari Ghosh Lane, Kalighat, Kolkata-700 026.

50. Prof.Arun Kumar,

Department of Earth Sciences, Manipur University, Canchipur, Imphal-795 003, Manipur.

51. Prof.Gangadhar,

No. 59, III Main, I Cross, Income Tax Layout, Vijayanagar, Bangalore-560 040.

Past General Secretaries (contd.)

52. Prof.Premendu P.Mathur,

Vice Chancellor, Birla Global University, IDCO PLOT No. 2, Institutional Area, Gothapatna, Bhubaneswar-751 029, Odisha.

53. Dr.S.Ramakrishna,

Professor, Department of Zoology, Jnanabharathi Campus, Bangalore University, Bengaluru-560 056, Karnataka.

54. Dr. Anoop Kr. Jain,

Director, Triveni Building, Abhinav Nagar, Plot No.-16, Road No.3, Abhinav Nagar C.H.S., Behind Sanjay Gandhi National Park, Borivali East, Mumbai-400 066, Maharashtra.

Past Treasurer

55. Dr. Sheo Satya Prakash,

University Professor of Chemistry & Head (Retd.), A.N.College (P.G.Center), Patna; East of Road No.6/C, Mahadeopuri, Gardanibagh, Patna-800 001.

Sectional Presidents

Agriculture and Forestry Sciences

56. Dr. Pradip Dey,

ICAR – Agricultural Technology Application Research Institute Kolkata, Bhumi Vihar Complex, Block – GB, Sector – III, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 097, W.B.

Sectional Presidents (contd.)

Animal, Veterinary and Fishery Sciences

57. Dr.Basanta Kumar Das,

Director, ICAR-Central Inland Fisheries Research Institute, Barrackpore, P.O. Monirampore, Kolkata-700 120.

Anthropological and Behavioural Sciences (including Archaeology, Psychology, Education and Military Sciences)

58. Prof.(Dr.) N. Annalakshmi,

Professor and Head, Department of Psychology, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore-641 046, Tamil Nadu.

Chemical Sciences

59. Prof. (Dr.) Rakesh Kumar Soni,

Department of Chemistry, Chaudhary Charan Singh University, Meerut-250 004.

Earth System Sciences

60. Dr. Neloy Khare,

Adviser / Scientist 'G', Government of India, Ministry of Earth Sciences, Room No.118, Prithvi Bhawan, Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110 003.

Engineering Sciences

61. Er. Debasish Dewan,

Block-A, Flat-4B, Swagat Garden, Chawalpatty, Baguiati, Kolkata-700 059.

Sectional Presidents (contd.)

Environmental Sciences

62. Prof. Sardul Singh Sandhu,

Director.

Design Innovation Center,
Department of Biological Science,
Rani Durgawati University,
Jabalpur-482 001, M.P.

Information and Communication Science & Technology (including Computer Sciences)

63. Dr. K. Rajasekhara Rao,

48-15-4/2, Vidyas, Plot No.102, Road No.SR, Nagarjuna Nagar, Ring Road, Vijayawada-520 008, Andhra Pradesh.

Materials Science

64. Prof.(Dr.) D. Velmurugan,

Former, Head of the Department-UGC-BSR Faculty, Honarary Emeritus Professor, CAS in Crystallography & Biophysics, University of Madras, Guindy Campus, Chennai-600 025.

Mathematical Sciences (including Statistics)

65. Prof. (Dr.) Bibhas Chandra Giri,

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

Medical Sciences (including Physiology)

66. Dr. Pradip Bhaumik,

Professor, Department of Medicine, Agartala Government Medical College, Agartala-799 007, Tripura.

Sectional Presidents (contd.)

New Biology (including Biochemistry, Biophysics & Molecular Biology and Biotechnology)

67. Dr. Syamal Roy,

CSIR-India Inst. of Chemical Biology, Jadavpur, Kolkata; 199, Jodhpur Park, Kolkata – 700 068, West Bengal.

Physical Sciences

68. Prof. Lokendra Kumar,

Professor, Department of Physics, University of Allahabad, Prayagraj, Allahabad – 211 002.

Plant Sciences

69. Prof. Daizy Rani Batish,

Professor, Department of Botany, Panjab University, Chandigarh – 160 014.

Elected Members of the Council

70. Prof. Satyendra Pal Khatkar,

Eminent Scientist - CSIR, Department of Chemistry, M D University, Rohtak-124 001.

71. Prof. C. Muthamizhchelvan,

Vice-Chancellor, SRM Institute of Science and Technology, S.R.M.Nagar, Kattankulathur-603 203, Dist. Chengalpattu, Tamil Nadu.

Elected Members of the Council

72. Dr. Kalpana Pande,

Plot No. 248, Hanuman Nagar, Nagpur-440 027.

73. Dr. M. G. Ragunathan,

Principal, Guru Nanak Salai, Guru Nanak College, Chennai-600 042.

74. Dr. Asim Kumar Srivastava,

Flat No. 402, Indra Arcade, Street No. 8, Habsiguda, Hyderabad, Telangana.

75. Prof. Sunil Prakash Trivedi,

Professor, Department of Zoology, Environmental Toxicology & Bioremediation Laboratory, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007, U.P.

76. Dr. (Smt.) Hemlata Janardhan Wankhede (Chaudhari),

Principal, Government Science College, Chamorshi Road, Gadchiroli-442 605 (M.S.).

<u>Representative of The Kolkata Municipal</u> Corporation

77. Mr. Jyoti Prakash Sarkar,

Deputy Chief Engineer (Civil/H.Q.), The Kolkata Municipal Corporation, 48, Market Street, 3rd Floor, Kolkata-700 087.

Editor-in-Chief of Everyman's Science

78. Dr. Ashok Kumar Saxena, Kanpur (*Vide* Sl.No.37).

<u>Representative of Indian National Science</u> <u>Academy (INSA) Council</u>

79. Prof. Sankar K. Pal, National Science Chair, SERB, Govt. of India; President, Indian Statistical Institute,

203, B.T. Road, Kolkata - 700 108.

PROVISIONAL LIST OF SECTIONAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS

(Who have voting right for election of Sectional President for 2023-2024)

[Names marked with * indicate that they have served as Recorder of the respective Section]

Agriculture and Forestry Sciences

President

Dr. Pradip Dey,

ICAR – Agricultural Technology Application Research Institute Kolkata, Bhumi Vihar Complex, Block – GB, Sector – III, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 097, W.B.

Recorder

Dr.S.Chandra Nayaka,

Professor & Officer In-charge - ICAR (AICRP – Mysore Centre),
Pearl Millet Pathology Laboratory,
Department of Studies in Biotechnology,
University of Mysore,
Manasagangotri,
Mysore-570 006, Karnataka.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Chandra Mohan,

Professor and Associate Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Kalikinkar Bandyopadhyay,

Principal Scientist, Division Of Agricultural Physics, Indian Agricultural Research Institute, New Delhi-110 012, Delhi.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Biraj Bandhu Basak,

Scientist,

ICAR - Directorate of Medicinal and Aromatic Plants Research, Boriavi-387 310, Dt.Anand, Gujarat.

Dr. Karuppusamy Rajan,

Principal Scientist, I C A R - I I S W C, Research Centre, Fernhill - P.O. Ooty- 643 004, The Nilgiris, Tamil Nadu.

Dr. Sachidulal Raychaudhuri,

Principal. Scientist,
Directorate of Water Management
(Formerly WTCER),
P.O.: Se Railway Project Complex,
Chandrasekharpur,
Bhubaneswar-751 023, Odisha.

Past Presidents

*Dr.R.S.Vasudeva

E-14/3, Vasant Vihar, New Delhi-110 057.

Prof.M.S.Swaminathan

Founder Chairman, M.S.Swaminathan Research Foundation, 3rd Cross Street, Taramani Institutional Area, Chennai-600 113.

*Prof.D.K.Dasgupta

INSA Senior Scientist, "Das Gupta Villa", 32, Ferry Ghat Street, Telenipara-712 125, Dt.Hooghly.

Prof.Abrar M. Khan

8, Zakullah Road, Aligarh-202 002, U.P.

*Prof.D.K.Majumdar

Former Professor of Agronomy & Principal (Dean),
Palli Siksha Bhavan,
Visva Bharati,
"Surya Sisir",
Ratanpalli,
Sriniketan-731 235.

*Prof.Anupam Varma

INSA Senior Scientist, 253, Jaimaa Apartments, Plot – 16, Sector-5, Dwarka, New Delhi-110 075.

Prof.J.P.Verma

G2/2 SFS, DDA Flats, Naraina Vihar, New Delhi-110 028.

*Dr.Dilip Kumar Das

Ex.Head, Division of Agricultural Physics, Indian Agricultural Research Institute, A/D-115C, Shalimar Bagh, New Delhi-110 052.

Dr.D.L.Deb

I – 1644, C. R. Park, New Delhi-110 019.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.N.K.Roy

AN/12C, Shalimar Bagh, Delhi-110 052.

Dr.A.N.Mukhopadhyay

Former Vice-Chancellor, Assam Agricultural University, 151, AKANSHA, Udyan II, Raibereli Road, Lucknow-226 025.

Dr.S.C.Modgal

Former Vice-Chancellor, G.B.Pant University of Agriculture & Technology, B/579, Indira Nagar, Lucknow-226 016.

Prof.P.K.Jana

Department of Agronomy, Bidhan Chandra Krishi Viswavidyalaya, B1/179, Kalyani, Kalyani-741 235.

Dr.R.S.Paroda

Chairman,
Trust for Advancement of
Agricultural Sciences (TAAS),
Avenue II,
IARI, Pusa Campus,
New Delhi-110 012.

Prof.Syamal Kumar Gupta

Professor in Soil Science & Agricultural Chemistry, Calcutta University, AD-270, Sector-I, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

Dr.R.B.Singh

House No.1291, Sector D, Pocket I, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi-110 070.

Prof.Panjab Singh

Saraswati Kunj, Narainpur (Dati), Varanasi-221 005.

Dr.Anil Kumar Singh

DDG (NRM), KAB – II, Pusa, New Delhi-110 012.

*Prof.Saroj Kumar Sanyal

Flat No.A-1 (Ground Floor), "Saptaparni", 58/3, Ballygunge Circular Road, Kolkata-700 019.

*Dr.M.S.Sachdev

Principal Scientist, Nuclear Research Laboratory, Indian Agricultural Research Institute, Bungalow C-4, Pusa Campus, New Delhi-110 012.

Prof.Biswapti Mandal

Senior Lecturer, Department of Agril. Chemistry & Soil Science Bidhan Chandra Krishi Viswavidyalaya, Kalyani-741 235, West Bengal.

*Dr.Himanshu Pathak

Division of Environmental Sciences, Indian Agricultural Research Institute, Pusa, New Delhi-110 012.

Dr.D.D.Patra

Scientist (SOIL), E-II, Division of Soils, Central Institute of Medicinal & Aromatic Plants, P.O. C.I.M.A.P., Lucknow-226 015, U.P.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.T.K.Adhya,

Co-Director (Science) UKRI-GCRF South Asia Nitrogen Hub & Professor, School of Biotechnology, Kalinga Institute of Industrial Technology (Deemed University) Bhubaneswar-751 024, Odisha.

Dr. Probir Kumar Ghosh,

Director, Indian Grassland and Fodder Research Institute, Gwalior Road, Jhansi-284 003, U.P.

Prof.Swapan Kumar Datta,

Vice-Chancellor, Visva-Bharati University, Santiniketan.

*Dr.S.K.Mahapatra,

Principal Scientist, National Bureau of Soil Survey and Land Use Planning (I.C.A.R.), Regional Centre, IARI Campus, New Delhi-110 012.

Dr.Kaushik Majumdar,

Director,
South Asia Program,
International Plant Nutrition Institute,
354, Sector-21,
HUDA.,
Gurgaon-122 016, Haryana.

Dr.Ashok K.Patra,

Director, Indian Institute of Soil Science (ICAR), Nabibagh, Berasia Road, Bhopal-462 038 (M.P.).

Dr.Surendra Kumar Singh,

Director, ICAR-National Bureau of Soil Survey and Land Use Planning, Amravati Road, Nagpur-440 033, Maharashtra.

Dr.Sujay Rakshit,

Director, ICAR-Indian Institute of Maize Research, PAU Campus, Ludhiana-141 004.

Dr.Umakanta Behera,

Dean, College of Agriculture (Central Agricultural University), College of Post Graduate Studies Campus, Umiam, Meghalaya-793 103.

Dr.Dipak Ranjan Biswas,

Principal Scientist & Secretary, Indian Society of Soil Science, Division of Soil Science and Agricultural Chemistry, ICAR-Indian Agricultural Research Institute, New Delhi-110 012.

Past Recorders

Dr.S.V.Desai

17, Manchubhai Road, Malad, Mumbai Subarban District.

Shri S.N.Chatterjee

D-II, Chaitraban Residency, Off. I.T.I. Road, Aundh, Pune-411 007.

Dr.(Mrs.) Geetanjali Ghosh

Ex-Professor, Division of SSAC, H-1543, C.R.Park, New Delhi-110 019.

Dr.Anil Kumar Sahoo

National Bureau of Soil Survey and Land Use Planning (ICAR), Regional Centre, Sector II, Block DK, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 091.

Dr. Tapan Adhikari,

Principal Scientist, Environment Soil Science Division, Indian Institute of Soil Science, Nabibagh, Berasia Road, Bhopal-462 038, M.P.

Dr.Krishnendu Das,

Principal Scientist, National Bureau of Soil Survey & Land Use Planning (ICAR), Regional Centre, Block – DK, Sector-II, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 091.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Krishna Gopal Mandal,

Director, ICAR-Mahatma Gandhi Integrated Farming Research Institute (MGIFRI), Piprakothi, Motihari, East Champaran, Pin-845 429, Bihar.

Prof.Neerja Agrawal,

Prof Entomology (Rtd.), G-02, Vanasthali Apartment Gomti Nagar Extension Lucknow 226 010.

Dr.(Mrs.) Mausumi Raychaudhuri,

Principal Scientist, ICAR-Indian Institute of Water Management, Chandrasekharpur, Bhubaneswar-751 023, Odisha.

Animal, Veterinary and Fishery Sciences

President

Dr.Basanta Kumar Das,

Director, ICAR-Central Inland Fisheries Research Institute, Barrackpore, P.O. Monirampore, Kolkata-700 120.

Recorder

Dr.Dileep Kumar Gupta,

Head, Department of Zoology and Biotechnology, Bareilly College, MJP Rohilkhand University, Bareilly-243 006.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Joydeep Dutta,

Professor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Favaz Ahmad,

Lecturer, P.G. Deptt. of Zoology, University of Kashmir, Srinagar-190 006, Jammu & Kashmir.

Dr. Ramesh P. Chondekar,

Asst. Professor, Dept. of Zoology, Dr. B A M University, Aurangabad-431 004, Maharashtra.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr.Kamlesh Kumar Yadav,

Research Scholar, Lucknow University Campus, C/o Dr. (Mrs.) Abha Trivedi, 45, Badshah Bagh, Lucknow-226 007, U.P.

Prof. Varsha Tulsidas Dhurvey,

Professor, Dept. of Zoology, RTM Nagpur University, Nagpur-440 033, M.S.

Past Presidents

Prof.J.Dutta Munshi

P-124A, Usha Park, Kolkata-700 084.

Prof.O.P.Mittal

Chairman & Head, Department of Zoology, Panjab University, Chandigarh-160 014.

Prof.R.Ramamurthi

INSA Hony. Scientist, A-9, Vaikuntapuram, M.R.Palli, Tirupati-517 502, A.P.

Prof.(Ms.) P.M.Hejmadi

GM-8, V.S.S.Nagar, Bhubaneswar-751 007.

Prof.B.N.Pandey

Hill View Compound, Rampur Gaya-823 001, Bihar.

Dr.P.D.Prasada Rao

9, Deotale Layout, University Campus, Nagpur-440 033, Maharashtra.

Prof.M.C.Dash

45, VIP Area, Flat-101, Ananda Villa, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar-751 015, Orissa.

Prof.Santosh Kumar

Former Vice Chancellor, 18, Chitragupta Nagar, Kotra, Sultanabad, Bhopal-462 003.

Prof.Geetha Bali

10, Sterling Southend Apartment, 30th Cross, Jayanagar, VII Block, Bangalore-560 070, Karnataka.

Dr.B.B.Mallick

"MIRA BHAWAN', CJ-188, Salt Lake, Sector-II, Kolkata-700 091.

*Dr.Captain A.P.Galhotra

H.No.284, Sector-16, Panchkula, Haryana – 134 113.

*Prof.P.Rai

18/453, Indira Nagar, Lucknow-226 016.

Prof.M.Shamim Jairajpuri

Flat No.104, First Floor, 274 - Aslam Manzil, Block-B, Jamia Nagar (Okhla Vilage), New Delhi-110 025.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.R.N.Chatterjee

Head, Department of Zoology, University of Calcutta, 35, Ballygunge Circular Road, Kolkata-700 019.

Prof.Dr.Ranbir Chander Sobti,

Former Vice-Chancellor, Babasaheb Bhimrao Ambedkar University (A Central University), Lucknow; 2917, Sector 42C, Chandigarh-160 036.

Prof.B.D.Joshi

Head, Department of Zoology & Environmental Sciences and Dean, Faculty of Life Sciences, Gurukula Kangri University, Haridwar-249 404.

*Prof.Nirupama Agrawal

Professor, Department of Zoology, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

Dr.Dilip Kumar

Director, Central Institute of Fisheries Education (Deemed University), Indian Council of Agricultural Research, Fisheries University Road, Seven Bungalows, Versova, Mumbai-400 061.

Prof. G.K. Kulkarni

Flat-1, Plot-21, Yogeshwari Silver Heights, Ahinsa Nagar, Near Akashwani Signal, Jalna Road, Aurangabad – 431 005, M.S.

Dr.U.C.Srivastava,

Profesor, Department of Zoology, Allahabad University, Allahabad-211 002.

Prof.Y.K.Khillare,

Plot No.68, Saketnagar, Bhavsingpura, Aurangabad-431 002.

Prof.Anil Prakash Sharma,

Professor, College of Fisheries, G.B.Pant University of Agriculture & Technology, Pantnagar-263 145.

Prof.Premendu Prakash Mathur,

Vice Chancellor, Birla Global University, IDCO PLOT No. 2, Institutional Area, Gothapatna, Bhubaneswar-751 029, Odisha.

Prof.M.K.Jyoti,

1738/F Sector, Shivaji Chowk, Nanak Nagar, Jammu –180 004 (J & K).

Prof.Prabhu Nath Pandey,

H-I/222, Harmu Housing Colony, Ranchi-834 012, Jharkhand.

Prof.Poduri Nagaraja Rao,

Flat No.404, B Block, HSR Vasudha Apartments, 1-1-230/16, Sudha Hotel Lane, Viveknagar, Chikkadpally, Hyderabad-500 020, Telangana.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Kuldeep K.Sharma,

Former Dean & Head, Faculty of Life Sciences, Professor, Department of Zoology, University of Jammu, Jammu-180 006.

Prof.Kamal Jaiswal,

Professor & Head, Department of Zoology, School of Life Sciences, Babasaheb Bhimrao Ambedkar University, Vidya Vihar, Raebareli Road, Lucknow-226 025.

Past Recorders

Dr.Asoke Bose

Faculty of Science, Department of Zoology, University of Kalyani, Kalyani-741 235.

Dr.D.K.Belsare

4K1, 'Samayantak', Ravinagar, P.B.531, Bhopal-462 016.

Prof.A.K.Bhattacharjee

Retd. Professor of Zoology, University of Kalyani, B-1/151, Kalyani, Kalyani-741 235.

Dr.B.B.Jana

Department of Zoology, University of Kalyani, Kalyani-741 235.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.S.P.Bhunya

'ABHIGYAN', Flat 130 (Part), Preambazar, Hizli Co-opt.Society (KGPI), Pin-721 306, West Midnapur.

Dr. Ashok Kumar Saxena

Former Dean, Faculty of Science, C.S.J.M.University, Kanpur; 7/182, Swarup Nagar, Kanpur-208 002, U.P

Dr.R.K.Das

A-1, "Saroj Tari Aptt.", 110, B.P.M.B.Sarani Sakher Bazar, P.O. Bhadrakali-712 232, Dt. Hooghly.

Dr.(Mrs.) Vijay Laxmi Saxena

Coordinator-Bioinformatics Infrastructure Facility Centre of DBT (Govt. of India); Former Head of the Deptt. of Zoology, Dayanand Girls P.G. College, Kanpur; 7/182, Swarup Nagar, Kanpur-208 002 (U.P.).

Dr.A.K.Pandev

"Arunachal", House No.19, Dighi Tank West, Darbhanga-846 004 (Bihar).

Dr.A.Sikdar

ABANILAY, BJ-51, Salt Lake City, Sector-II, Bidhannagar, Kolkata-700 091.

Dr.M.H.Khan

122, Thiria Nijabat Khan, Bareily-243 127.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Prof.Omkar

Professor of Zoology, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

Dr.M.K.Agarwal

Reader & Head, P.G.Department of Zoology, A.S.College, Mawana, Meerut-250 401.

Prof.(Mrs.) Neelima Gupta

188, Kanoonogoyan, Bareilly-243 005, U.P.

Prof.Sunil Prakash Trivedi

Professor, Department of Zoology, Environmental Toxicology & Bioremediation Laboratory, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007, U.P.

Dr.Hridaya Shanker Singh,

Professor & Head, Department of Zoology, C.C.S.University, Meerut-250 004, U.P.

Dr.B.S.Chandel,

La Residentia, Flat No. 504, Tower – 1, Opposite Pacific World School, Tech, Zone 4, Noida Extension, Greater Noida – 201 308, U.P.

Dr.Kalyani Pandey,

"Arunachal", House No.19, Dighi Tank West, Darbhanga-846 004 (Bihar).

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Shivesh Pratap Singh,

Chairman, Board of Studies, A.P.S.Univcersity, Rewa; Professor & Head, P.G.Department of Zoology, Govt. Autonomous P.G.College, Satna-485 001, M.P.

Dr.Randhir Kumar Singh,

Associate Professor, Department of Zoology, T.B.D.S.Janta College, Akauna, Goh (Aurangabad)-824 203, Bihar. Anthropological and Behavioural Sciences (including Archaeology, Psychology, Education and Military Sciences)

President

Prof.(Dr.) N. Annalakshmi,

Professor and Head, Department of Psychology, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore-641 046, Tamil Nadu.

Recorder

Dr.Abhaya Kumar Srivastava,

Associate Professor, Department of Military Studies, D.A.V.College, Kanpur-208 001.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Sunaina Ahuja,

Professor and Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Miss Sudeshna Biswas,

34 and 34A (Top Floor), Ramchander Enclave, Mohan Garden, West Delhi-110 059; Delhi.

Dr. Abhishikta Ghosh Roy,

137C, Kalipada Mukherjee Road, CMC Housing, Flat-B/12, Kolkata-700 008, W.B.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Lazar Veparala,

Assistant Professor, 2/640, Sri Hari Rao Street, Nagarajpeta, Cuddapah-516 001, A.P.

Dr. N.R. Mrinal,

Plot - 22/24, Flat - 201 (High Rise, Silver (Opp. Alfa Omega Church), Welcome Society, P.O. - Katol Road, Nagpur-440 013, M.S.

Past Presidents

Dr.A.K.Danda

Kadam Kanan, Jhargram-721 507.

Dr.N.K.Kadetotad

Sahityaratna, House No.1, N.T.I. Layout, Infront of H.I.G. Houses, Bangalore-560 094.

*Dr.Inderjit Singh Bansal

Professor of Human Biology, Punjabi University, Patiala-147 002.

*Prof.A.R.Banerjee

188/23, Prince Anwar Shah Road, Kolkata-700 045.

*Prof.G.C.Mohapatra

1613, Sector 44B, Chandigarh-160 047.

Prof.J.C.Sharma

214, Sector-15A, Chandigarh-160 015.

*Prof.K.C.Tripathy

Head, Department of Anthropology, Utkal University (Retd.), M-4-40, Acharya Vihar Bhubaneswar-751 013, Odisha.

Dr.M.K.Raha

Flat No.Revati/F-1, Neelachal Abasan Co-opt Society Ltd., 98, Rajdanga Gold Park (North), Kolkata-700 107.

*Dr.S.K.Ghoshmaulik

Sanajhuri Palli, Goalpara Road, Santiniketan-731 235.

Prof.R.K.Kar

Ashit Nagar, Bagchi Para, Dibrugarh-786 001, Assam.

*Dr.Uma Shanker

Appt.No. C-303, Mahindra Luminare, Sector - 59, Golfcourse Extension Road, Gurgaon-122 011 (Haryana).

Dr.R.C.Dixit

Head, Department of Psychology, Dean, Faculty of Arts, Education & Social Services, J.N.V.University (Old Campus), 778, Greenleaf's Villa, Shiv Road, Ratanada, Jodhpur-342 001.

*Dr.(Mrs.) Veena Sinha

Dominar Apartment, Road No. 10-B, B/203, Rajendra Nagar, Patna-800 016.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.B.A.Parikh

Former Vice-Chancellor, South Gujarat University, Surat, 154, Sarjan Co-opt Housing Society, Parle Point, Dumas Road, Surat-395 007.

Dr.L.I.Bhushan

105, Nawab Bagh Colony, Bhagalpur-812 001.

*Prof.(Mrs.) Ranjana Ray

49/53, Prince Gulam Md. Shah Road, Kolkata-700 033.

*Dr.Mahesh Bhargava

Chairman and Psychological Consultant, Harprasad Institute of Behavioural Studies (HIBS), 41-42, Hardeep Enclave, Sikandra, Agra-282 007.

Prof.Kisore K. Basa

Professor of Anthropology, Utkal University, Bhubaneswar-751 004 (Orissa).

Dr.Upinder Dhar

Vice – Chancellor, Sri Vaishnav Vidyapeeth University, 177, South Mohalla, Jawahar Marg, Indore-452 002.

Dr.A.B.Das Chaudhuri

Professor of Anthropology (Physical), 2nd Floor, 128, Southern Avenue, Kolkata-700 029.

*Dr. Avneesh Singh

Director, Regional Labour Institute, (Ministry of Labour, Govt. of India), C-100, Sector – 41, Noida – 201 303 (U.P.).

*Prof.K.Sarat Chandra Singh,

Department of Anthropology, Manipur University, Chanchipur, Sika School Complex, Loklaobung, Imphal-795 001, Manipur.

*Prof.Tarni Jee,

Head, M.U.Post Graduate Centre of Psychology, College of Commerce, Patna-800 020.

*Prof.Arup Ratan Bandyopadhyay,

Department of Anthropology, University College of Science, Technology & Agriculture, University of Calcutta, 35, Ballyguange Circular Road, Kolkata-700 019.

Dr.R.L.Bharadwaj,

Formerly Associate Professor of Psychology; "Bal Niwas", 25/91, Basai Khurd, Agra-282 001, U.P.

Prof.Dr.Anup Kumar Kapoor,

Professor,
Department of Anthropology,
University of Delhi,
Delhi-110 007.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.N.K.Saksena,

Gopala Apartments, Flat No.3, 30-A, Vikas Nagar, Kanpur-208 024.

*Prof.Subho Roy,

Professor, Deprtt. of Anthropology, University of Calcutta, 35, Ballyguange Circular Road, Kolkata-700 019.

*Dr.Rakesh Kumar Srivastava,

A-403, Shree Vighnaharta C.H.S.Ltd., Plot No.10, Sector 2, Kharghar, Navi Mumbai-410 210, Maharashtra.

Dr.Soibam Jibonkumar Singh,

Professor,
Department of Anthropology,
Manipur University (Central University),
Canchipur,
Imphal-795 003.

Prof.Sureshbhai M.Makvana,

Professor & Head, Department of Psychology, Sardar Patel University, Vallabhvidyanagar-388 120, Dist. Anand, Gujarat.

*Dr.Manoj Kumar Singh,

Department of Anthropology, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Past Recorders

Dr.S.Bhaskar

Emeritus Fellow, Department of Sociology, 11-64, S.V.Nagar, Tirupati-517 502.

Dr.B.K.Behera

18B, Block 1, Metro City, Nayam Palli, Behera Sahi, Bhubaneswar-751 012.

Dr.(Mrs.) Praveen Singhal

Reader in Human Biology, Punjabi University, Patiala-147 002.

Dr.Sujit Som

E 4/220, Arera Colony, Bhopal-462 016.

Dr.R.M.P.Singh

Professor of Psychology (Retd.), 205, Krishan Kuti, Sanyal Enclave, Near Pal Hotel, Budha Marg, Patna-800 001.

Prof.G.P.Thakur

61, Qutab View Appt., Saheed Jeet Singh Marg, New Delhi-110 016.

Prof.Ram Ashish Singh

Tilak Nagar, Bailey Road, Rukanpura, Patna-800 014, Bihar.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.(Mrs.) Prabhavati Shukla

Department of Psychology, Ravishankar University, C/o Mr.V.P.Sharma, 725, Shanti Vihar Colony, Behind Shitala Mandir, Dagnia, Raipur, M.P.

Dr. Vivek Bhargava,

Joint Director, National Psychological Corporation, 4/230, Kacheri Ghat, Agra-282 002.

Dr.Meenal Dhall,

Assistant Professor, Department of Anthropology, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr.Rajshree Bhargava,

Founder Director and Consulting Psychologist, 'Samadhan Kendrta', 6/09, H.I.G.Flats, Sanjay Place Welfare Society, Agra-282 002.

Chemical Sciences

President

Prof. (Dr.) Rakesh Kumar Soni,

Department of Chemistry, Chaudhary Charan Singh University, Meerut-250 004.

Recorder

Prof.R.P.S.Chauhan,

Padara House, Behind Tilak Talkies, Mohalla – Kotaha, Sidhi-486 661, M.P.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Rekha,

Professor and Deputy Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Suresh Kumar Dua,

Assistant Professor, Department of Chemistry, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119, Haryana.

Dr. Mamata Ratnakar Lanjewar,

Professor in Physical Chemistry, Department of Chemistry, RTM Nagpur University, Campus, Amravati Road, Nagpur-440 033, M.S.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Satish Kumar Awasthi,

Associate Professor, Department of Chemistry, Delhi University, Delhi-110 007, Delhi.

Dr. B.N.S. Raju,

B-4, Chanakyapuri Society, New Sama Road, Vadodara-390 024, Gujarat.

Past Presidents

Prof.C.N.R.Rao

National Research Professor and Honorary President & Linus Pauling Research Professor, Jawaharlal Nehru Centre for Advanced Scientific Research, Jakkur P.O., Bangalore-560 064.

Prof.K.C.Joshi

1/20, SFS, Mansarovar, Jaipur-302 018.

Prof.H.L.Nigam

"SNEH LOK", B-332 B, Sector-A, Sitapur Road Scheme, Lucknow-226 021.

*Prof.S.Aditya

Dept. of Chemical Tech., Calcutta University, Flat-36, Block-14, 108, Manicktala Main Road, Kolkata-700 054.

Prof.Girjesh Govil

Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Homi Bhabha Road, Colaba, Mumbai-400 005.

*Prof.H.P.Tiwari

389, Mumfordganj, Allahabad-211 002.

Prof.C.L.Khetrapal

Distinguished Professor, Sanjay Gandhi P.G.Institute of Medicine, Lucknow-226 014.

Dr.D.S.Bhakuni

Scientist, C-132, Nirala Nagar, Lucknow-226 020.

Prof.S.N.Tandon

Department of Chemistry, University of Roorkee, 15, Bhagirath Kunj Station Road, Roorkee-247 667.

Prof.Avijit Banerji

8, Cooper Street, Flat – 3, Kolkata-700 026.

Prof.K.N.Munshi

Department of Chemistry, Nagpur University, Nagpur-440 010.

Prof.O.P.Agrawal

44B-B, Dev Colony, (New No.273 Dev Colony), Delhi Road, Rohtak-124 001, Haryana.

Past Presidents (contd.)

*Dr.Moolchand Gupta

F-117, Mansha, Ashok Vihar, Phase – I, Delhi-110 052.

Prof.A.N.Garg

Retd.Professor in Chemistry, C-SA/GF, Parsvnath Paradise, J.P.Garden Estate, Mohan Nagar, Ghaziabad-201 007.

Prof.S.P.Singh

Professor Emeritus, Department of Chemistry, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119, Haryana.

Prof.Pahup Singh

Assoc. Professor, Deptt. of Chemistry, University of Rajasthan, 6/4, SFS, Agrawal Farm, Mansarovas, Jaipur-302 004.

Prof.V.K.Saxena

"Vijay Shree", H.I.G. – 2, Rajiv Nagar, Tili, Sagar-470 001 (M.P.).

Prof.C.S.Mathela

Emeritus Professor, 2-659, Mathela Sadan, Polysheet, Tulsinagar, Kothgodam-263 126, Dist. Nainital, Uttarakhand.

Prof.Anil K. Singh

Professor, Department of Chemistry, Associate Faculty, School of Biosciences & Bioengineering, Dean, Academic Programmes, Indian Institute of Technology, Bombay, Powai, Mumbai-400 076.

Prof.N.K.Kaushik,

Head, Department of Chemistry, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr. Ganesh Pandey,

Director,

Centre of Biomecial Research, Sanjay Gandhi Post-Graduate Institute of Medical Sciences Campus, Raebareli Road, Lucknow-226 014, U.P.

Dr.J.S.Yadav

Director (Research), Inderashil University, Rajpur, Taluka : Kadi, Dist Mehsana, Gujarat, Pin-382740.

Prof.Vinod Kumar Singh,

Director, Indian Institute of Science Education and Research, I.T.I. (Gas Rahat) Building, Govindpura, Bhopal-462 023.

Prof.(Dr.) A.K.Bakhshi,

Vice Chancellor, U.P. Rajarshi Tandon Open University, Shantipuram (Sector F), Phaphamau, Allahabad-211 013.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Kamal Kant Dwivedi,

Vice-Chancellor, Apeejay Stya University, Sohna-Palwal Road, Sohna, Gurgaon-122 103, Haryana.

Prof.(Dr.) Rajneesh Dutt Kaushik,

A-304, Ansal Anand Dham, Haridwar-Rishikesh Road, Haripur Kalan, Haridwar-249 205 (Uttarakhand).

*Prof.Anand Prakash Mishra,

Professor, Department of Chemistry, Dr.H.S.Gour University (Cenetral University), Sagar-470 003, M.P.

Dr.Rajeev Jain,

Professor of Chemistry, Ex-Dean College Development Council, School of Studies in Chemistry, Jiwaji University, Gwalior-474 011, M.P.

*Prof.Raj Nath Yadava,

Professor of Chemistry and Director, Research & Development, Dr.H.S.Gour Central University, Sagar-470 003, M.P.

Prof.K.S.Rangappa,

Distinguished Professor, Institution of Excellence, Vijnana Bhavan, University of Mysore, Manasagangotri, Mysore-570 006, Karnataka.

Prof.Jagdamba Singh,

Professor of Chemistry, University of Allahabad, Allahabad-211 002, U.P.

Prof.Diwan S.Rawat,

Department of Chemistry, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

*Prof.Ranjana Aggarwal,

Director, CSIR – National Institute of Science, Technology & Development Studies, Pusa Gate, Dr.K.S.Krishnan Marg,

New Delhi-110 012.

Past Recorders

Prof.D.D.Karve,

473/17B, Gultekdi, Poona-411 009.

Dr. Ashok Mahan,

Head, Department of Chemistry, University of Allahabad, Allahabad-211 002.

Dr.M.C.Chattopadhyaya,

Professor, Department of Chemistry, University of Allahabad, 264A/192-B, Allenganj, Allahabad-211 002.

Dr.Sheo Satya Prakash,

University Professor of Chemistry & Head (Retd.), A.N.College (P.G.Center), Patna; East of Road No.6/C, Mahadeopuri, Gardanibagh, Patna-800 001.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Ravi Bhushan,

Department of Chemistry, University of Roorkee, Roorkee-247 667.

Dr. Vandana Singh

Reader, Department of Chemistry, University of Allahabad, Allahabad-211 002.

Dr.Arvind Kumar Dixit,

Ex.Vice Chancellor, Dr.B.A.University, Agra, 187, Ganga Nagar Housing Society, Khyora, Kanpur-208 002, U.P.

(Without Voting Right)

Dr.R.K.P.Singh,

Professor, Electrochemical Lab. of Green Synthesis, Department of Chemistry. University of Allahabad, Allahabad-211 002, U.P.

Dr.Anand S.Aswar,

Professor & Head, Department of Chemistry, Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University, Amravati-444 602 (M.S.).

Earth System Sciences

President

Dr. Neloy Khare,

Adviser / Scientist 'G', Government of India, Ministry of Earth Sciences, Room No.118, Prithvi Bhawan, Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110 003.

Recorder

Dr.G.L.Srivastava,

Head, Department of Geography, D.A.V.College, Kanpur-208 001.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Ankur Bahl,

Professor and Associate Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Prof. Kirtikumar R. Randive,

Professor & Head, Department of Geology, R T M Nagpur University, Law College Sq., Amaravati Road, Nagpur-440 001, M.S.

Dr. Vinod Atmaram Mendha,

Scientist 'B', Central Mining Research Institute (C.S.I.R.), Barwa Road, Dhanbad- 826 001, Bihar.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Deepak Kumar Sinha,

Additional Director AMD/DAE, Flat E - 511, Garnet Block, Rainbow Vista @ Rock Garden, Green Road, Moosapet, Hyderabad-500 018, Telengana.

Mr. Sunjay,

C/o Sri Ram Chandra Prasad, Tarwa, Siwan-841 226, Bihar.

Past Presidents

*Prof.S.P.Nautiyal

208, Turner Road, Clement Town, Dehradun.

*Dr.R.C.Misra

Ramakrishna Marg, Faizabad Road, Lucknow-226 007.

Prof.I.C.Pande

16, E.C.Road, Dehradun-248 001.

Prof.P.Dayal

Retd. Professor Emeritus, Patna University, Rampur Road, Mahendru, Patna-800 006.

*Prof.S.S.Merh

Professor, Department of Geology, Faculty of Science, M.S.University, Baroda-390 002, Gujarat.

Shri S.M.Mathur

C/o Dr.A.N.Bali, C-6, Mandir Park, Mahanagar Extention, Lucknow-226 006.

Prof.V.K.Verma

B-3/1, Janakpuri, New Delhi-110 058.

Prof.O.P.Varma

35A, Civil Lines, Roorkee-247 667.

*Prof.K.B.Powar

15, Marvel Memories, Ram Nagar Colony, N.D.A. Road, Bavdhan, Pune-411 021.

Prof.C.Naganna

No.228, 39th 'C' Cross, V Block, Jayanagar, Bangalore-560 041.

Dr.N.K.Mukerjee

C/o Dr.H.P.Sengupta, Department of Geology, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

*Prof.D.R.Gadekar

Founder Vice-Chancellor, "Meher Chanda" Bungalow, 885/5, Bhandarkar Road, Lane No. 6, Deccan Gymkhana, Pune-411 004, Maharashtra.

Prof.Harsh Gupta

MANJUSHA', Street No. 1, N-1/A, Kakatiya Nagar, Habsiguda, Hyderabad-500 007.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.V.C.Thakur

Former Director, Wadia Institute of Himalayan Geology, 33, General Mahadeo Singh Road, Dehradun-248 001.

Prof.A.C.Chatterjee

62, Beltola Road, Kolkata-700 025.

*Dr.V.C.Chavadi

Professor of Geology (Retd.), "Channaganga", UCB Nagar, Srinagar Cross, Haliyal Road, Dharwar-580 003.

Prof.P.S.Saklani

Ex. Vice-Chancellor, H.N.B.Garhwal University, B-3, Brahma Apts., Plot-7, Sector-7, Dwarka, New Delhi-110 045.

Prof.S.M.Casshyap

Flat No.24, 2nd Floor, Sector C-5, Vasant Kunj, New Delhi-110 070.

Dr.S.Acharya

155, V.I.P. Colony, Nayapalli, Bhubaneswar-751 015.

Prof.B.Thakur

32-B, Surya Apartments, Rohini, Sector-13, Delhi-110 085.

Prof.Anshu Kumar Sinha

Kendriya Mantranalaya, Employees Welfare Housing Society, Apartment B-602, GH-19, Sector-56, Gurgaon.

Prof.S.S.Thigale

Honorary Director, Symbiosis Sports Centre, 15th Lane, Prabhat Road, Pune-411 004.

Prof.B.Satyanarayana,

1-8-702/62/17, Behind Shankar Mutt, Nallakunta, Hyderabad-500 044.

Prof.Ravindra Kumar

342, Clover Water Garden, Kalyani Nager, Pune-411 006.

Prof.M.P.Singh

124, Chandganj Garden Extension, Opposite CM – 7, Sector 'B', Aliganj, Lucknow-226 024, U.P.

Dr.V.P.Dimri

Director, National Geophysical Research Instt. (NGRI), Uppal Road, Hyderabad-500 007.

*Prof.Hari B.Srivastava

Department of Geology, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.H.S.Sharma

Former Dean, Faculty of Science, A-3, Shanti Niketan Colony, Kisan Marg, Tonk Road, Jaipur-302 015.

Prof.Arun Kumar,

Department of Earth Sciences, Manipur University, Canchipur, Imphal-795 003.

*Prof.Pramod K.Verma

11, Kirtinagar, Indore Road, Ujjain-456 010, M.P.

Dr.Ajai,

Group Director, MPSG., Space Applications Centre (ISRO), Ahmedabad, 30, Basant Bahar-2, Near Homeopathy College, Bopal, Ahmedabad-380 058.

Prof.Amarendra Kumar Sinha,

Former Head, Coordinator-DRS-SAP, Professor, Department of Geology, Director, Centre for Water Management & Research, University of Rajasthan, Jaipur; 4/253, SFS, Agarwal Farm, Mansarovar, Jaipur-302 020.

Prof.Kanhaiya Lal Shrivastava,

Professor (Former Head), Department of Geology, Faculty of Science, New Campus, Jai Narain Vyas University, Jodhpur-342 005, Rajasthan.

*Dr.Tejender Nath Jowhar,

(Former Scientist 'F', Wadia Institute of Himalayan Geology), 31, Kalindi Enclave, Near Balliwala Chowk, Dehradun-248 001 (Uttarakhand).

Dr.Onkar Singh Chauhan,

Chief Scientist & Professor AcSIR, CSIR-National Institute of Oceanography, Dona Paula, Goa-403 004.

*Dr.Devesh Walia,

Professor and Head Department of Geology North-Eastern Hill University, Mawkynroh, Shillong-793022, Meghalaya.

Prof.J.P.Shrivastava,

Professor, Department of Geology, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

*Prof.R.B.Singh,

Professor, Department of Geography, Delhi School of Economics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Prof.Atul Kumar Varma,

Professor, Deptt. of Applied Geology, Indian Institute of Technology (Indian School of Mines), Dhanbad-826 004.

Past Recorders

Shri Sanat Kumar Basu

87, Keshab Ch. Sen Street, Kolkata-700 009.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr. Vinaya Jhingran

Department of Geology, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr.Trilochan Singh

Former Scientist 'G', WIHG, (Deptt. of Sc. & Tech., Govt. of India), 170 / DG - III, Vikas Puri, New Delhi-110 018.

Prof.Tarakeswar Kataki

Retd. Professor & Head, Chatrakar, Uzan Bazar, Guwahati-781 001.

Prof.Rana Pratap

University Professor, Department of Geography, Magadh University, Bodh Gaya-824 234.

Dr.K.K.Agarwal,

Reader in Geology (Associate Professor), Centre for Advanced Study in Geology, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

Prof.Pankaj Kumar Srivastava,

P.G. Department of Geology, University of Jammu, Jammu-180 006.

Ms.Rimjhim B.Singh,

Scientist Engineer - SE, Space Applications Centre (ISRO), Ahmedabad-380 015.

Dr.Bindhy Wasini Pandey,

Associate Professor, Deptt. of Geography, Delhi School of Economics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Engineering Sciences

President

Er. Debasish Dewan,

Block-A, Flat-4B, Swagat Garden, Chawalpatty, Baguiati, Kolkata-700 059.

Recorder

NO RECORDER.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Gaurav Sethi,

Professor and Additional Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

NO MEMBERS.

Past Presidents

*Dr.S.K.Sircar

P-644/A, Block 'O' New Alipore, Kolkata-700 053.

Dr.V.Cadambe

No.65, Block – III, Jayanagar Extention, Bangalore-560 011.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.K.K.Majumdar

Consulting Engineer, 31, Saras Baug, Deonar, Mumbai-400 088.

Dr.Harsh Vardhan

919, Sector – 7, Panchkula-134 109.

Prof.T.R.Anantharaman

Kula Acharya, Ashram Rishi, P.B.No.3, G-9/14, DLF City, Gurgaon-122 002.

Prof.S.C.Chakravartty

FE-77, Sector-3, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 106.

Prof.P.K.Jena

Former Director, R.R.L., Plot No.80A – A/81-A, Lewis Road, Bhubaneswar-751 014.

Dr.H.B.Lal

"Tara Bhawan", Gokulpath, Patel Nagar, Patna-800 023.

Prof.M.P.Chowdiah

61, 1st Block, East Jayanagar, Bangalore-560 011.

Prof.(Mrs.) Vijaya Agarwal

F1, Ganga Jamuna Apts.,(Nr.Bethal School), HIG # 4, Saraswati Nagar, Jawahar Chowk, Bhopal-462 003.

Shri V.M.Trehan

Chairman, MEKASTER, 908, Ansal Bhawan, 16, Kasturba Gandhi Marg, New Delhi-110 001, DELHI.

Prof.O.P.N.Calla

International Centre for Radio Science (ICRS), "OM Niwas", A-23, Shastri Nagar, Jodhpur-342 003.

Dr.V.K.Aatre

"Maple", No.139, 1st Block, 3rd Main, RMV IInd Stage, Bangalore-560 094.

Prof.P.B.Sharma

Principal, Delhi College of Engineering, Kashmere Gate, Delhi-110 006.

Dr.S.T.Deshmukh

Former Vice-Chancellor, 3/A, Laxmi Nagar, Near Fine Art College, Nagpur-440 022, Maharashtra.

Dr.Jaswant Singh

Project Co-ordinator (Process Engg.), All India Coordinated Research Project on Processing, Handling and Storage of Jaggery and Khandsari, Indian Institute of Sugarcane Research, Rae Bareli Road, Dilkusha, Lucknow-226 002.

Past Presidents

*Mr.Suresh Chandra Bhatia

Retd. Chief Engineer (Design.) Elect., Steel Authority of India Limited, 284, Sector 1, Chiranjiv Vihar, Ghaziabad-201 002.

*Dr.S.K.Tandon

18/4, Mathura Road, Plant No.3, 3rd Floor, ESCORTS LTD., Faridabad-121 007.

*Mr.P.K.Raychaudhuri

State Institutional Sales Manager, Indian Oil Corporation Ltd., "Raychaudhury House", 53/2/3, Dharmatala Lane, Shibpur, Howrah-2.

*Prof.(Dr.) Tara Singh Kamal

1005, Sector-42-B, Chandigarh-160 036.

Ar.V.K.Mathur

Former Director (CBRI), B-408, Garima Vihar, Plot No.A-124, Sector-35, Noida.

*Mr.Sujit Kumar Mitra

Consultant Engineer, Rabindranath Tagore International Institute of Cardiac Sciences, 124, Mukundapur, E.M.Bye Pass, Kolkata-700 099.

Dr.Gurdip Singh

Rayat & Bahra Institute of Engineering & Biotechnology, V.P.O.Sahawan, Tehsil Kharar, Dt. Mohali-140 104.

Dr.Nilangshu Bhusan Basu

Technical Advisor, The Kolkata Municipal Corporation, 7A, Tinkari Ghosh Lane, Kalighat, Kolkata-700 026.

*Dr.Gauri Sankar Mukherjee

Jt. Director,
Defence Research & Development
Organization,
P-25/2, DRDO Complex,
Lucknow Road,
Delhi-110 054.

*Dr.Vipin K.Tyagi,

Faculty of Engineering, Jaypee Institute of Engineering & Technology, A.B.Road, Raghogarh, Guna-473 226, M.P.

Prof.H.R.Vishwakarma,

Senior Professor, School of Information Technology & Technology, V.I.T. University, Vellore-632 014, Tamil Nadu.

*Prof.Debabrata Paul,

P-856, 2nd Floor, Block-A, Lake Town, Kolkata-700 089.

Dr.Mohan Khedkar,

Vice-Chancellor, Sant Gadge Baba Amravati University, Amravati-444 602, Maharashtra.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Atul Sitaram Padalkar,

49/1, Khopi, Near Khed-Shivapur Toll Plaza, Off National Highway 4, Pune-412 205.

Prof.Asis Mazumdar,

Dean,

Faculty of Interdisciplinary Studies, Law & Management & Director, School of Water Resources Engineering & Coordinator, Regional Centre, National Afforestation & Eco-Development Board, Ministry of Environment & Forests, Govt. of India, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

Mr.Sisir Kr.Banerjee,

Chairman, West Bengal State Centre, Former Vice President, The Institution of Engineers (India), 1/4, Prem Chand Boral Street, Kolkata-700 012.

Prof.Swami Vedajnananda,

Professor, Chemical Engineering, Heritage Institute of Technology, 3A, Swasti Apartment, 21, East Road, Kolkata-700 075.

Dr.Asit Kumar Das,

Head, Refining R & D, CAB, First Floor, Jamnagar SEZ Refinery, Motikhavdi, Jamnagar Refinery, Gujarat, Pin-361 142.

Prof.B.Santhaveerana Goud,

Professor and Former Chairman, Department of Civil Engineering, Bangalore University, Jnana Bharathi Campus, Bangalore-560 056.

Past Recorders

Shri T.R.Shroff

Testing Department, Tata Hydroelectric Cos. Ltd., Jer Mansion, 19 Guzdar Street, J.Shanker Sette Road, (Old Girgaum Road) Mumbai-400 002.

Dr.V.L.Lokre

A5/103, Kumar Prerana, Chandrakant Anna, Gaikwad Chowk, New DP Road, Aundh, Pune-411 007.

Shri G.S.Paranjyothi

No.63, 4th Cross, 10th Main, II Stage, Indiranagar, Bangalore-560 038.

Shri A.K.Saha

Chief Engineer (Mech.), Tender & Claims Department, SAIL, Bokaro Steel Plant, 272, Co-opt. Colony, Bokaro Steel City-827 001.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Gurdip Singh,

Director, Yadivindra College of Engineering, Punjabi University, Guru Kashi Campus, Talwandi Sabo-151 302.

Mr.Ismail Hussain,

Director, Universal Academy of Technical Education, New Yusufi Building, P.B.No.110, Opp.Shastri Stadium, Gate No.3, R.A.Marg, Akola-444 001 (Maharashtra).

Dr. Tapas Laha,

Assistant Professor, Department of Metallurgical & Materials Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology -Kharagpur, Kharagpur-721 302.

Mr.Samiran Ghosh,

Deputy Chief Engineer (Civil), KMC., 72, Panchanantala Road, P.O. Bally-711 201, Dist. Howrah, W.B.

Dr.Pankaj Kumar Roy,

Associate Professor, School of Water Resources Engineering, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

Environmental Sciences

President

Prof. Sardul Singh Sandhu,

Director.

Design Innovation Center, Department of Biological Science, Rani Durgawati University, Jabalpur-482 001, M.P.

Recorder

Dr.Arup Kumar Mitra,

Associate Professor, P.G.Deptt. of Microbiology, St.Xavier's College, Kolkata; 62B, Alipore Road, Kolkata-700 027.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr. Harminder Singh,

Professor and Associate Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Harendra Kumar Sharma,

Associate Professor, SOS in Environmental Science (IGAEERE), Jiwaji University, Gwalior-474 011, M.P.

Dr. Parmesh Kumar,

Associate Professor In Zoology University College, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119, Haryana.

Elected Members (contd.)

Prof. Perumal Siddhuraju,

Professor & Head, Dept. of Environmental Sciences, School of Life Sciences, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore-641 046, T.N.

Dr. Dadasaheb Mahadeo Kokare,

Assistant Professor, Dept. of Pharmaceutical Sciences, RTM Nagpur University, Nagpur-440 033, M.S.

Past President

Prof.Kasturi Datta

Biochemistry Laboratory (Lab. No.103), School of Environmental Sciences, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi-110 067.

Prof.J.S.Singh

Coordinator, Centre of Advanced Study in Botany, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

Prof.Shelley Bhattacharya

Environmental Toxicology Laboratory, Programme Coordinator, Centre for Advanced Studies in Zoology, Department of Zoology, School of Life Science, Visva-Bharati University, Santiniketan-731 235, W.B.

Prof.Malay Chatterjee

Department of Pharmaceutical Technology, P.O.Box 17028, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

Prof.P.C.Pandey

Professor Emeritus, School of Earth Ocean and Climate Sciences, I.I.T., Bhubaneswar-751 013 (Odisha).

Prof.V.K.Verma

Formerly Head of the Deptt. of Geology & Dean, Faculty of Science, University of Delhi, B-3/1, Janakpuri, New Delhi-110 058.

*Prof.M.G.Tiwari,

Professor, Palamau Bhawan, Williams Town, Deoghar-814 112, Jharkhand.

*Dr.S.P.Gautam

125/A, Narmada Nagar, Gwarighat Road, Jabalpur-482 008.

Prof.G.Bagyanarayana,

Co-Ordinator, UGC-SAP-III, Department of Botany, Osmania University, Hyderabad-500 007.

Prof.B.K.Tiwari,

Professor & Head, Department of Environmental Science, North Eastern Hill University, Shillong-793 022, Meghalaya.

Dr.Pitamber Prasad Dhyani,

Vice-Chancellor, Shri Guru Ram Rai University, Patel Nagar, Dehradun-248 001, Uttarakhand.

Past President (contd.)

Dr.Kashinath Bhattacharya,

Professor & Former Head, Environmental Biology Lab., Department of Botany, Viswa-Bharati University, Santiniketan-731 235, Dist. Birbhum, West Bengal.

Dr.Gangadhar Mishra,

4C/1, Professor's Colony, Tagore Hill Road, Morabadi, Ranchi-834 008, Jharkhand.

Prof.Swati Gupta-Bhattacharya,

Senior Professor & Head, Department of Plant Biology, Bose Institute, 93/1, Acharya Prafulla Chandra Road, Kolkata-700 009.

Dr.Subrat Sharma,

Head, Climate Change, G.B.Pant National Institute of Himalayan Environment & Sustainable Development Kosi-Katarmal, Almora-263 643 (Uttarakhand).

Dr.Indra Dutt Bhatt,

Head, Environmental Physiology & Biochemistry, G.B.Pant National Institute of Himalayan Environment and Sustainable Development, Kosi-Katarmal, Almora-263 643 (Uttarakhand).

Prof.(Dr.) Amar Prakash Garg,

Vice-Chancellor, Shobhit University, NH-58, Modipuram, Meerut-250 110.

Past Recorder

Prof.B.N.Tiwary,

Head, School of Biotechnology, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur-495 009, C.G.

Dr.Prasanjit Mukherjee,

Head, Department of Botany, K.K.M.College, Pakur-816 107, Jharkhand.

Dr.Dharmendra Prasad,

Reader, P.G.Department of Chemistry, Deoghar College, Deoghar-814 113, Jharkhand.

Past Recorder (contd.)

Smt.Maitree Gopal Tiwari,

1986 S 2600 E, Salt Lake City, Utah – 84108, USA.

Mr.Saurav Snehvrat,

Indian Institute of Management, Ranchi Suchna Bhawan, Audrey House Campus, Meur's Road, Ranchi-834 008 (Jharkhand).

Dr. Priyanka Priyadarshani,

Faculty Quarter # 100, XLRI-Xavier School of Management, Jamshedpur-831 001, Jharkhand. Information and Communication Science & Technology (including Computer Sciences)

President

Dr. K. Rajasekhara Rao,

48-15-4/2, Vidyas, Plot No.102, Road No.SR, Nagarjuna Nagar, Ring Road, Vijayawada-520 008, Andhra Pradesh.

Recorder

Dr.Ujjwal Verma,

Associate Professor and Head, Department of Electronics and Communication Engineering, Manipal Institute of Technology, Bengaluru, Manipal Academy of Higher Education (MAHE) Bengaluru Campus, Govindapura Village, Yelahanka Hobli, Bengaluru- 560064 (Karnataka).

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Dipak Prashar,

Professor and Deputy Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Chandra Bhushan Kumar,

House No. 3, Lane No. 23, Laxmi Narayan Colony, P.O. - R K Ashram, Bela, Muzaffarpur-842 002, Bihar.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Arunkumar Kondibhau Walunj,

Associate Professor, Department of Electronic Science, Poona College, 1647, New Modikhana, 1, K.B.Hidayatullah Road, Camp, Pune-411 001, M.S.

Prof. Prashant R Nair,

Vice- Chairman, Dept. of Computer Science & Engg., Amrita Vishwa Vidyapeetham (University), Amritanagar, Coimbatore-641 112, T.N.

Dr.Rohit,

Executive Director, I.I.B.M., Opp. Patna Museum, Budh Marg, Patna-800 001, Bihar.

Past Presidents

Prof.P.V.S.Rao

601, Vigyan, Sector-17, Next to Park, Vasi, Navi, Mumbai-400 075.

*Dr.R.K.Datta

48-A, Pocket "C", Gangotri Enclave, Alakananda, New Delhi-110 019.

Dr.Devadatta Sinha

Department of Computer Science, University of Calcutta, 73-B, Ekdalia Road, Kolkata-700 019.

*Prof.S.K.Chitale

28/2, Race Course Road, Indore-452 003.

Prof.P.S.Grover

Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

*Prof.P.Thrimurthy

Flat No.-18-20, Aamani Apartments, Kanchu Kota Street, Rama Chandra Nagar, Vijayawada-520 008, A.P.

Brig.S.V.S.Chowdhary

410, Sector-29, Arun Vihar, Noida-201 303, U.P.

Dr.S.S.Agrawal

Dx-139, Kendriyavihar, Sector – 56, Gurgaon-122 003, (Haryana).

Dr.M.L.Goval

BG-1/109, SFS Flats, Paschim Vihar, New Delhi-110 063.

Prof.H.M.Gupta

Professor, Deptt. of Electrical Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology, Hauz Khas, New Delhi-110 016.

Dr.(Mrs.) Sneh Mohan

Executive Director, International Development Centre, B-4/290, Safdarjung, New Delhi-110 029.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.Utpal K. Banerjee

C-563, Sarita Vihar, Phase – I, New Delhi-110 044.

Dr.R.C.Tripathi

Director, IPR Cell, R&D(IT) Group, Department of Information Technology, MCIT, Electronics Niketan, 6, C.G.O. Complex, Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110 003.

Prof.K.K.Aggarwal

A/3/512, Milan Vihar Apartments, Plot No.72, I.P.Extension, Delhi-110 092.

Prof.M.Surendra Prasad Babu

Department of Computer Science and Systems Engineering, Andhra University, Visakhapatnam-530 003 (A.P.).

*Prof.A.K.Nayak

Director, School of Computer Sciences, Indian Institute of Business Management, Budh Marg, Patna-800 001.

Prof.Samir Kumar Bandyopadhyay

Vice-Chancellor, West Bengal University of Technology, Sector-I, BF-142, Salt Lake, Kolkata-700 064.

*Dr.(Mrs.) S.V.Ingale

76, "Dhawal", Sonanagar Corner, Bhistbaug Road, Savedi, Ahmednagar-414 003, M.S.

*Mr.Vineet Kumar,

Crompton Greaves Limited, Switchgear Complex (MV-S2), A-3, MIDC, Ambad, Nasik-422 010 (Maharashtra).

Dr.L.Joyprakash Singh,

Associate Professor, Department of Electronics & Communication Engineering (ECE), North Eastern Hill University, Mawkynroh-Umshing, Shillong-793 022.

Dr.Subhash Chandra Yadav,

Associate Professor,
Department of Computer Science &
Technology,
Central University of Jharkhand,
Brambe,
Ranchi.

Prof. Aparajita Ojha,

Director,

Pt. Dwarka Prasad Mishra Indian Institute of Information Technology, Design & Manufacturing, Jabalpur and Professor, Computer Science and Engineering, Dumna Airport Road, Post – Khamaria, Jabalpur-482 005. M.P.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Dr.Karbhari Vishwanath Kale,

Director,
Board of College and
University Development,
Dr.B.A.M.University,
Aurangabad-431 004 (Maharashtra).

Mr.Devaprasanna Sinha,

Visiting Faculty Institute of Educational Research Studies, 73B, Ekdalia Road, Kolkata-700 019.

Dr.M.Sundaresan,

Professor and Head, Department of Information Technology, School of Computer Science and Engineering, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore-641 046.

Dr.Ratnadeep Raghunathrao Deshmukh,

Professor & Former Head, Department of Computer Science & Information Technology, Dr.Babasaheb Ambedkar Marathwada University, Aurangabad-431 004 (M.S.).

Prof.Md.Nurul Hoda,

Director,
Bharati Vidyapeeth's Institute of
Computer Applications &
Management (BVICAM),
A-4, Paschim Vihar,
Rohtak Road,
New Delhi-110 063.

Past Recorders

Prof.Rajkamal

Professor in Computer Applications and Head Electronics, School of Computer Science, Devi Ahilya University, Khandwa Road Campus, Indore-452 001.

Ms.Radhika Agarwal

Sr.Software Engineer, Team Leader, F-1, Ganga Jamuna Apts., HIG # 4, Saraswati Nagar, Jawahar Chowk, Bhopal-462 003.

Dr.M.K.Gupta,

Reader in Mathematics, Ch.Charan Singh University, 527/5, Jagriti Vihar, Opp. Medical College, Meerut-250 004.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.(Ku.) Neeru Adlakha,

Associate Professor, Department of Applied Mathematics and Humanities, Sardar Vallabhbhai National Institute of Technology, Ichchhanth, Surat-395 007.

Prof.Arun D.Gangarde,

Associate Professor, Deptt. of Computer Science, New Arts, Commerce and Science College, Ahmednagar; "Kundnannagari", Dr.Ambedkar Road, Maliwada, Ahmednagar-414 001, Maharashtra.

Dr.Ajay Kumar Thakur,

Faculty, P.G. Department of Physics, C.M. Science College (Lalit Narayanan Mithila University), Darbhanga-846 004.

Materials Science

President

Prof.(Dr.) D. Velmurugan,

Former, Head of the Department-UGC-BSR Faculty,
Honarary Emeritus Professor,
CAS in Crystallography & Biophysics,
University of Madras,
Guindy Campus,
Chennai-600 025.

Recorder

Prof.D.Velmurugan,

Honorary Emeritus Professor, Centre of Advanced Study in Crystallography and Biophysics, University of Madras, Guindy Campus, Chennai-600 025.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Satnam Singh,

Professor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Sanjay Janrao Dhoble,

Associate Professor, Department Of Physics, R T M Nagpur University, Amravati Road, Nagpur-440 033, Maharashtra.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Gautam Lalbihari Jaiswar

Asst.Professor, Department of Chemistry I.B.S., Khandari Campus, Agra-282 002, U.P.

Prof. Sudip Kumar Das,

189, Laxmi Narayan Road, Dum Dum Cantt., Kolkata-700 065, W.B.

Past Presidents

Prof.P.Rama Rao

Distinguished ARCI Chair, International Advanced Research Centre for Powder Metallurgy and New Materials (ARCI), Balapur P.O., Hyderabad-500 005.

*Dr.S.K.Lahiri

FD-463/3, Salt Lake, Sector – III, Kolkata-700 106, W.B.

Dr.S.Ranganathan

Professor, Department of Metallurgy, Indian Institute of Science, Bangalore-560 012.

Prof.K.J.Rao

Solid State & Structural Chemistry Unit, (U.G.C. Centre for Advanced Study), Indian Institute of Science, Bangalore-560 012.

Dr.C.Ganguly

Chairman & Chief Executive, Nuclear Fuel Complex, P.O. E.C.I.L., Hyderabad-500 062.

*Prof.S.K.Pabi

Department of Metallurgical & Materials Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur-721 302.

Dr.H.S.Maiti

Project Adviser, Government College of Engineering and Ceramic Technology, 73, Abinash Chandra Banerjee Lane, Kolkata-700 010.

*Prof.Suresh Chandra

Emeritus Scientist, Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

Prof.K.A.Padmanabhan

Vice-Chancellor, Professor of Eminence, Anna University, Students Affairs Wing, Chennai-600 025.

Dr.Neeraj Khare

Physcis Department, I.I.T. Delhi, Hauzkhas, New Delhi-110 016.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.R.K.Pandey

Reader in Physics, Bhopal University, Bhopal-462 026 (M.P.).

Dr.Rakesh Chandra Agrawal

Professor, Solid State Ionics Research Laboratory, School of Studies in Physics, Pt.Ravishankar Shukla University, Raipur-492 010 (C.G.).

Prof.S.N.Sahu

Institute of Physics, Sachivalaya Marg, Bhubaneswar-751 005.

*Prof.Karnati Somaiah

H.No.12-13-677/45, Plot No.206, Keemithi Colony, Street No.01, Tarnaka, Hyderabad-500 017, A.P.

*Dr.Indranil Manna

Professor, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur, Kharagpur-721 302.

Prof.Samit Kumar Ray,

Deptt. of Physics & Meteorology, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur-721 302.

Dr.B.S.Murty,

Professor, Department of Metallurgical and Materials Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology, Madras, Chennai-600 036.

Prof.Shanker Ram,

Professor & Head, Materials Science Centre, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur-721 302.

Prof.Lalit Mohan Manocha,

169A, Near DPS, Sector45, Gurugram-122 003 (Haryana).

Dr. Arvind Kumar Saxena,

Ex.Director, Institute of Basic Science, Bundelkhand University, Jhansi; 81/109, Sector-08, Behind BSNL Office, Pratap Nagar, Sanganer, Jaipur-302 033, Rajasthan.

Dr. Arvind Kumar Dixit,

Ex.Vice Chancellor, Dr.B.A.University, Agra, 187, Ganga Nagar Housing Society, Khyora, Kanpur-208 002, U.P.

(Without Voting Right)

Dr.Durgesh Nath Tripathi,

Scientist "G", D.M.S.R.D.E., D.R.D.O., G.T.Road, Kanpur-208 013.

Prof.Dinesh Kumar,

Vice-Chancellor, YMCA University of Science & Technology, Faridabad-121 006 (Haryana).

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.K.Byrappa,

Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Adichunchanagiri University, B.G.Nagar, Nelamangala Taluk, Dist. Myndya, Karnataka.

Dr.S.Srikantaswamy,

Co-ordinator, M.Tech. in Materials Science, Centre for Materials Science and Technology, Vijnana Bhavan, University of Mysore, Manasagangothri, Mysuru-570 006, Karnataka.

*Prof.Guduru Prasad,

Professor & Head, Department of Physics, University College of Science, Osmania University, Hyderabad-500 007.

Past Recorders

Dr.M.K.Banerjee

Director,
National Institute of Secondary Steel
Technology (NISST),
G.T.Road, Sirhindi Side, Mandi,
Gobindgarh-147301 (Punjab).

Dr.S.A.Hashmi

Department of Physics & Astrophysics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Amita Chandra

Department of Physics and Astrophysics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Prof.D.K.Rai,

Department of Physics and Materials Science and Engineering, Jaypee Institute of Information Technology (Deemed University), A-10, Secror-62, Noida-201 307, U.P.

Prof.Amreesh Chandra,

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics and Meteorology, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur-721 302.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Ashish Kumar,

Assistant Professor, Department of Chemistry, Agra College, Agra; 102, Surya Apartment, Lawyer's Colony, Agra, U.P.

Prof.Indra Prasad Tripathi,

Dean & Ex.Pro-Vice Chancellor, Professor and Dean, Faculty of Science & Environment, M.G.C.G.V., Chitrakoot, Satna-485 336, M.P.

Mathematical Sciences (including Statistics)

President

Prof. (Dr.) Bibhas Chandra Giri,

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

Recorder

Dr.B.S.Mudagi,

S.No.37-37/1, Sasoon Road, Shardaram Park, (Near Jahangir Hospital or Hotel Crown Plaza), C12, Third Floor, C1 Building, Pune-411 001, Maharashtra.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr. Vishal Sarin,

Professor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Ganesh Dinkarrao Kedar,

Associate Professor, Department of Mathematics, R.T.M.Nagpur University, Nagpur-440 033, M.S.

Prof. Joginder Singh Dhiman,

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Himachal Pradesh University, Summerhill, Shimla-171 005, H.P..

Elected Members (contd.)

Prof. Malla Reddy Perati,

Professor of Mathematics, Head, Department of Mathematics, Kakatiya University, Warangal-506 009, Telengana.

Prof. Rita Choudhury,

Professor, Dept. of Mathematics, Gauhati University, Guwahati-781 014, Assam.

Past Presidents

Prof.R.P.Bambah

1275, Sector 19B, Chandigarh-160 019.

Prof.V.Singh

3A/95, Azad Nagar, Kanpur-208 002.

Prof.M.P.Singh

Head, Centre for Atmoshpheric & Fluid Sciences & Professor of Mathematics, Indian Institute of Technology, Hauz Khas,
New Delhi-110 016.

*Prof.(Mrs.) Asha Rani Singal

31, Vaishali, Pitampura, Delhi-110 088.

Prof.N.Rudraiah

Professor & Head, Dept. of Mathematics & Principal, Central College Campus, Bangalore University, Bangalore-560 001, Karnataka.

Prof.V.M.Shah

Professor, Department of Mathematics, The M.S.University of Baroda, "Anant", 7, Jaynagar Society, R.V.Desai Road, Vadodara-390 001, Gujarat.

*Prof.P.K.Bhatia

Professor of Mathematics, University of Jodhpur, Jodhpur-342 001.

Prof.N.K.Thakare

Founder Vice-Chancellor, N.M.U., Plot No.13, General A.K.Vaidya Nagar, Opp. Sakri Road, Dhule-424 001.

Prof.A.M.Vaidya

Deptt. of Mathematics, Gujarat University, Ahmedabad, 9, Dhanushdhar Society, Near Dharanidhar Temple, Ahmedabad-380 007.

Prof.V.Kannan

1-1448, Pedda Koneru Street, Mangalagiri, Guntur Dt. 522 503, Andhra Pradesh.

Prof.H.P.Dikshit

69, Naya Gaon, Rampur, Jabalpur-482 008, M.P.

Dr.V.Krishnamurthy

3131, NW, 128th Place, Port Land. OR, 97229, U.S.A.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Karmeshu

School of Computer & Information Sciences, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi-110 058.

Prof.I.B.S.Passi

Professor Emeritus & INSA Senior Scientist, Panjab University, Centre for Advanced Study in Mathematics Sector-14, Chandigarh-160 014.

*Dr.C.M.Joshi

106-Arihant Nagar, Kalka Mata Road, Udaipur-313 001.

*Dr.K.Kishen

Retd. Jt.Director of Agriculture (Statistics), Lachman Prasad Buildings, Babuganj, Lucknow.

Dr.C.R.Rao

Indian Statistical Institute Library, Road No.8, Habsiguda, Hyderabad-500 007.

Prof.B.R.Bhat

"Vani Vilas", Malmaddi, Dharwad-580 007.

Dr.Prem Narain

B-3/27A, Lawrence Road, Keshav Puram, New Delhi-110 035.

Prof.O.P.Bagai

1069, Sector-43B, Chandigarh-160 036.

Prof.S.K.Mitra

Indian Statistical Institute, 7, S.J.S.Sansanwala Marg, New Delhi-110 016.

*Prof.S.K.Chatterjee,

117A/34, Sarat Ghosh Garden Road, (Kamla Park), Kolkata-700 031.

Prof.S.R.Adke

"Samruddhi", Flat No.5, 425/32, Gultekadi, T.M.V.Colony, Pune-411 037.

Dr.J.K.Ghosh

C/o Dr.T.Samanta, Profesor-in-charge, Applied Statistics Division, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

Prof.K.R.Parthasarathy

A-51, Gyandeep, Mayur Vihar, Phase – 1, Delhi-110 091.

Prof.B.K.Kale

Professor of Statistics (Retd.), A/3, Divya Kunj Apts., Gokhale Road, Pune-411 016 (Maharashtra).

*Prof.S.P.Mukherjee

C/o IAPQR, BB-239, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Somesh Das Gupta

Stat./Math. Division, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

Prof.B.L.S.Prakasa Rao

Apt.510, House No.1-1-770/A, Vishnu Residency, C Block, Gandhi Nagar, Hyderabad-500 080.

Prof.J.V.Deshpande

Department of Statistics, University of Pune, 76/37, Erandwana, Pune-411 004.

Dr.Nikhilesh Bhattacharya

Hony. Visiting Professor, C/o Economic Research Unit, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

*Prof.Kanwar Sen

115, Vaishali, Pitampura, Delhi-110 088.

*Prof.Arijit Chaudhuri

Applied Statistics Unit, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

*Prof.M.L.Aggarwal

158, Windover Rd., Apartment Number 5, Memphis, TN 38111, USA.

*Prof.Bikas K. Sinha

Stat.-Math.Division, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

Prof.T.Parthasarathy

No.1, 43rd Street, Nanganallur, Chennai-600 061.

*Dr.(Miss) Shashi Prabha Arya

90, Saakshara Apartments, A-3 Block, Paschim Vihar, New Delhi-110 063.

Prof.M.A.Pathan

Department of Mathematics, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh-202 002.

Prof.Bhola Ishwar

Ishwar Sadan, Damuchak, Behind University Library Building, Muzzaffarpur-842 001, Bihar.

Prof.M.R.Adhikari

AH 317, Sector-II, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 091.

Dr.B.K.Dass

Professor, Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi, F-23, Model Town, Delhi-110 009.

Prof.A.K.Agarwal

Professor, Centre for Advanced Study in Mathematics, Department of Mathematics, Panjab University, Chandigarh-160 014.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Satya Deo,

Harish-Chandra Research Institute, Chhatnag Road, Jhusi, Allahabad-211 019.

Prof. Ashis Sengupta,

Professor & Head, Applied Statistics Unit, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 108.

Prof.Dinesh Singh,

N 91, 4th Floor, Greater Kailash 1, New Delhi-110 048.

Prof.D.S.Hooda,

House No.76, Sector 4, Urban Estate, Rohtak-124 001.

Prof.Ajay Kumar,

Dean Research (PS & MS), Professor & Head, Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr. Snehashish Chakraverty,

Professor and Head, Department of Mathematics, National Institute of Technology, Rourkela-769 008, Odisha.

Prof. Tarun Kumar Das,

Professor of Mathematics, Faculty of Mathematical Sciences and Registrar, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr.M.Xavier James Raj,

Head, Orbital Analytics Section, Applied Mathematics Division, Vikram Sarabhai Space Centre - ISRO, Thiruvananthapuram-695 022.

Prof.Nandadulal Bairagi,

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Jadavpur University, Kolkata-700 032.

*Prof.S.K.Nimbhorkar,

C/o Dr.(Mrs.) Prachi Kulkarni, 'Ankur Hospital', Tilaknagar, Aurangabad-431 001, M.S.

Prof.Shishir Gupta,

Department of Mathematics & Computing, Indian Institute of Technology (Indian School of Mines), Dhanbad-826 004 (Jharkhand).

Past Recorders

Prof.D.P.Gupta

19/2, Hastings Road, Ashok Nagar, Allahabad-211 001.

Prof.S.M.Mazhar

P.O.Box No.1436, Surrah-45715, Kuwait.

Dr. Vikramaditya Singh

Mehta Research Institute of Mathematics & Mathematical Physics, Chhatnag Road, Jhum, Allahabad-221 506.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Prof.J.L.Bansal

12, Ratnapuri, Ajmer Road, Sodala, **Jaipur-302 006 (Raj.).**

Dr.(Mrs.) Asha G. Shankar (Singhal)

AM-162, Shalimar Bagh, New Delhi-110 088.

Dr.Sundar Lal

Professor & Head, Department of Mathematics, Institute of Basic Sciences, Agra University, Khandari Road, Agra-282 002.

Dr.L.Radhakrishna

Plot No.70/A, 15 Main, Nanjundeshwara, B.H.C.S., J.P.Nagar, 5th Phase, Bangalore-560 078.

Dr.Narayan Ch. Ghosh

Executive Editor, Journal of Pure & Applied Physics, Raibahadur S.C.Mukherjee Road, Hooghly-712 103.

Dr.(Mrs.) Pushpa Jain

Reader in Mathematics, Maitreyi College, 1, Antariksha Apartments, Block H-3, Vikas Puri, New Delhi-110 018.

Prof.D.K.Datta Majumder

Visiting Scientist, Indian Statistical Institute, 203, B.T.Road, Kolkata-700 035.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.O.P.Srivastava

107, Block-B, South City, Lucknow-226 025.

Dr.T.S.Krishan Moothathu

Head, Department of Statistics, University of Kerala, P.O.Kariavattom, Trivandrum-695 581.

Prof.Srijib Bhusan Bagchi

Head, Department of Statistics, Burdwan University, Golapbagh, 56, Rajendra Chatterjee Road, Alambazar, Kolkata-700 035.

Prof.Satyabrata Pal

Professor of Statistics, Bidhan Chandra Krishi Viswavidyalaya, 101/B, Bakul Bagan Road, Kolkata-700 025.

Dr.C.K.Goel

Professor of Mathematics, Ch. Charan Singh University, Meerut-250 005.

Prof.S.C.Arora

C-53, New Multan Nagar, Rohtak Road, Delhi-110 056.

Dr.Rajiv K.Srivastava

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Institute of Basic Science, Dr.B.R.Ambedkar University, Agra-282 002.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.S.Ahmad Ali,

Associate Professor,
Department of Mathematics,
B.B.D.National Institute of Techonology,
292, Chandralok Colony, Aliganj
Lucknow-226 024.

Prof.Meenakshi P.Wasadikar,

Department of Mathematics, Dr.Babasaheb Ambedkar Marathwada University, Aurangabad-431 004, Maharashtra.

Dr.Rashmi Verma,

Assistant Professor,
Department of Mathematics,
Mata Sundri College for Women
(University of Delhi),
Mata Sundri Lane,
Delhi-110 002.

Dr.Badam Singh Kushvah,

Associate Professor Department of Applied Mathematics, Indian School of Mines, Dhanbad-826 004, Jharkhand.

Dr.Anil Kumar Vashisth,

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119, Haryana. Medical Sciences (including Physiology)

President

Dr. Pradip Bhaumik,

Professor, Department of Medicine, Agartala Government Medical College, Agartala-799 007, Tripura.

Recorder

Dr.Hemanta Koley,

Scientist E,
Deputy Director,
Division of Bacteriology,
National Institute of Cholera and Enteric
Diseases (ICMR),
P-33, C.I.T..Road, Scheme XM,
Beliaghata,
Kolkata-700 010.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Navneet Khurana,

Professor, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr.Basudeb Gangopadhyay,

Hony. Consultant Physician, C/o Smt. Lila Gangopadhyay, 30, Gobinda Sen Road, P.O. – Gorifa-743166, Dist. 24 Parganas (North), W.B.

Elected Members (contd.)

Dr. Amit Roy,

UGC-Assistant Professor &INSA Young Scientist, Department of Biotechnology, Savitribai Phule Pune University, (Formerly University of Pune), Ganeshkhind Road, Pune-411 007, M.S.

Dr. Subhashish Sahu,

BD - 428, Sector I, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064, W.B.

Past Presidents

Dr.(Mrs.) Jayashree Roy Chowdhury

Former Director, C.N.C.I., 4, Chowringhee Terrace, Kolkata-700 020.

*Dr.A.K.Ganguly

Ex. Sir Nilratan Sircar Professor of Physiology, Dr.B.C.Roy P.G.Institute of Basic Medical Sciences, University College of Medicine, 43/1, Shyamnagar Road, Dum Dum Park, Kolkata-700 055.

Dr.P.N.Bhat

Officer on Special Duty (P&I), Department of Publication & Information, Krishi Anusandhan Bhavan, Room No.301, Pusa Complex, New Delhi-110 012.

*Dr.Tirtha Kumar Das

38, Krishnanagar, 1st Main 7th Cross, U.A.S. Layout, Sanjay Nagar, II Stage, Bangalore-560 094.

Prof.Amiya Kumar Hati

8/1D, Neogipara Road, Kolkata-700 036.

*Dr.Devavrata Chakravarti

C/o Optics Mfg. House, Inside Optics Manufacturing House, 309, B.B.Ganguly Street, Kolkata-700 012.

Dr.Tushar K. Maitra

Department of Pathology, Kothari Medical Centre, 1B/5, Kustia Road, Kolkata-700 039.

Prof.P.C.Das

Ex.Professor-Director,
Department of Medicine,
Calcutta National Medical College,
111B, Diamond Harbour Road,
Kolkata-700 034.

Dr.K.N.Sharma

503, 12th Cross, 6th A Main, RMV II Stage, HIG Colony, Bangalore-560 094.

Past Presidents (contd.)

*Dr.Rabindra Nath Sen

Professor of Physiology, University of Calcutta (Retd.), HB-260, Sector III, Bidhan Nagar, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 091.

Dr.N.K.Bhattacharyya

A-2, Vaishali Apartment, A/E-4/1, Jangra, Kolkata-700 059.

Prof.(Mrs.) S.Dua Sharma

C-195, Rama Prastha Colony, Delhi-U.P. Border Road, Ghaziabad-201 011.

Dr.J.M.Senapati

Emeritus Medical Scientist, Meria Bazar, Cuttack-753 001.

Prof.G.S.Chhina

5000 Baltimore National Pike, BALTIMORE, MD 21229.

Prof.(Mrs.) B.S.Gajalakshmi

12, Lynwood Avenue, Mahalingapuram, Chennai-600 034.

*Prof.Satipati Chatterjee

'PARIJAT', Block DA-168, Sector – 1, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

Prof.(Mrs.) Usha Nayar

Professor of Physiology, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Ansari Nagar, New Delhi-110 029.

Dr.W.Selvamurthy

Distinguished Scientist & Chief Controller (R & D) (LS & HS), Ministry of Defence, Room No.201, 'A' Wing, DRDO Bhawan, Rajani Marg, New Delhi-110 011, Delhi.

Dr.Khub Singh

T-23, G.F., Eldeco Residency Greens, Sector-Pi, Greater Noida-201 306, U.P.

*Dr.Subodh Ch. Paul

Retd. Reader & Head, Department of Physiology, Midnapore College, 87, Shaheed Nagar, Midnapore-721 101.

* Dr.Manoj Kumar Chakrabarti,

ICMR Emeritus Medical Scientist, Division of Pathophysiology, National Institute of Cholera and Enteric Diseases (ICMR), P-33, C.I.T. Road, Scheme XM, Beliaghata, Kolkata – 700 010.

Prof.Debjani Guha

7/5 B, Dwarika Nath Ghosh Lane, Kolkata-700 027.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.Dr.P.P.Venugopalan

Medical Director-cum-Dean, Kannur Medical College, Anjarakandy, P.O. Mamba, Kannur-670 006, Kerala.

Dr.P.K.Banerjee

Director,
Defence Institute of Physiology & Allied Sciences,
Defence R&D Organisation,
Lucknow Road, Timarpur,
Delhi-110 054.

Dr.Sujit Kumar Bhattacharya

Director, National Institute of Cholera and Enteric Diseases (ICMR), P-33, C.I.T. Road, Scheme XM, Beliaghata, Kolkata-700 010.

*Prof.Ananga Mohan Chandra

BA-80, Action Area-I, Pr.No.39-101, Tapolok Co-operative Housing Society Ltd., Kolkata-700 156.

Prof.Dr.Tapas Kumar Bose

Flat B/1, USHASHI, 245, Vivekananda, Maniktala, Kolkata-700 006.

Prof.Amar Kumar Chandra,

Endocrinology & Reproductive Physiology Laboratory, Department of Physiology, University College of Science & Technology, University of Calcutta, 92, Acharya Prafulla Ch.Road, Kolkata-700 009.

Dr.Manjushree Ray,

4B, Coninika Housing Cooperative Ltd., AD 1, Action Area 1A, Street No.72, Newtown, Kolkata-700 156.

*Prof.Tusharkanti Ghosh,

Department of Physiology, University College of Science & Technology, 92, Acharya Prafulla Chandra Road, Kolkata-700 009.

Dr.Surya Kant Tripathi,

Professor & Head, Department of Pulmonary Medicine, King George's Medical University, Lucknow-226 003, U.P.

Dr.(Mrs.) Shashi Bala Singh,

Director,
Defence Institute of Physiology
& Allied Sciences,
Defence Research & Development
Organisation, Ministry of Defence,
Government of India,
Lucknow Road,
Timarpur,
Delhi-110 054.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.(Dr.) Chittaranjan Maity,

Flat 0/9, Cluster IV, Purbachal Housing Estate, Salt Lake City, Section III, Kolkata-700 097.

*Prof.Somnath Roy,

Senior Professor, Department of Human Physiology with Community Health, Vidyasagar University, Paschim Midnapore-721 102, W.B.

*Prof.Prakash Chandra Dhara,

Director,

Directorate of Distance Education and Ex-Professor in Human Physiology with Community Health, Vidyasagar University, Midnapore-721 102, W.B.

Dr.Deep N.Srivastava,

Department of Radiodiagnosis, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Ansari Nagar, New Delhi-110 029.

Prof.(Dr.) Goutam Paul,

Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Kalyani University, Kalyani-741 235, Dist. Nadia, W.B.

Past Recorders

Dr.(Col.) V.K.Bhatnagar

108, Babar Road, New Delhi-110 001.

Prof.(Dr.) Gautam Narayan Aditya

Academic Building, IVth Floor, Department of Pharmacology, N.R.S.Medical College, 138, A.J.C.Bose Road, Kolkata-700 014.

Mr.A.K.Mukherjee

2, Priyanath Chakraborty Lane, Kolkata-700 035.

Dr.(Mrs.) Juthika Koley

CA-223, Sector-I, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

Dr.Subrata Ghosh

81, Ramkrishnapur Lane, P.O. Sibpur, Howrah-711 102.

Prof.Amitabha De,

Professor, 103, Panch Smruti, Near S.M.Shetty School, Chandivali, Mumbai-400 072.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Debasish Bandyopadhyay,

Associate Professor,
Department of Physiology,
University College of
Science & Technology,
University of Calcutta,
92, Acharya Prafulla Chandra Road,
Kolkata-700 009.

Dr.Samir Kumar Sil,

Associate Professor, Human Molecular Genetics Lab., Department of Human Physiology, Tripura University, Suryamaninagar, Tripura-799 130.

Dr.Amit Pal,

Scientist – E, Division of Pathophysiology, National Institute of Cholera and Enteric Diseases (ICMR), P-33, C.I.T.Road, Scheme XM, Beliaghata, Kolkata-700 010.

Prof.(Dr.) Sujata Maiti (Choudhury),

Professor, Department of Human Physiology with Community Health, Vidyasagar University, Paschim Medinipur-721 102, W.B. New Biology (including Biochemistry, Biophysics & Molecular Biology and Biotechnology)

President

Dr. Syamal Roy,

CSIR-India Inst. of Chemical Biology, Jadavpur, Kolkata; 199, Jodhpur Park, Kolkata – 700 068, West Bengal.

Recorder

Dr.P.N.Narase Gowda,

Head of the Department of Biotechnology (P.G.), V.V.Pura College of Science, K.R.Road, Bangalore-560 004.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Neeta Raj Sharma,

Professor and Senior Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Ms. Sridevi Tirumalaraju,

H. No. - 525 A, 1st – Floor, Allwyn Colony, Phase - 1, Kukatpally, Hyderabad-500 072, Telengana.

Past Presidents

Prof.Dipti Kumar Chattoraj

EC –258, Sector I, Salt Lake City, Kolkata-700 064.

*Dr.J.P.Mittal

Rohini Co-opt Hsng Society, Flat No.11B, 1st Floor, Sector 9A, Vashi, New Mumbai-400 703.

Prof.B.P.Chatterjee

Emeritus Professor, "Ratnamala", 5/1/3, Khetra Mitra Lane, Salkia, Howrah-711 106.

Prof.Anil Saran

CSIR Emeritus Scientist, Department of Pharmaceutical Chemistry, Bombay College of Pharmacy, Kalina, Santacruz (East), Mumbai-400 098.

Dr.K.P.Mishra

503 & 504, Neelyog Residency CHS. Ltd., K-1, Pant Nagar, Ghatkopar (E), Mumbai-400 075.

Prof.Samir Bhattacharya

School of Life Sciences, Department of Zoology, Visva-Bharati, Santiniketan-731 235, West Bengal.

Dr.Subhabrata Sengupta

Department of Biotechnology, Heritage Institue of Technology, Chowbaga Road, Anandapur, Kolkata-700 107.

Prof.C.Subramanyam

Professor of Biochemistry & Molecular Biology, Department of Biochemistry, Osmania University, Hyderabad-500 007.

Prof.R.V.Hosur

Professor, Deptt. of Chemical Sciences, Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Homi Bhabha Road, Mumbai-400 005.

Prof.Parul Chakrabarti

Emeritus Professor, Department of Chemistry, Bose Institute, 93/1, Acharya Prafulla Chandra Road, Kolkata-700 009.

Dr.R.H.Das

Deputy Director, 35N, "Riviera", 45, Mall Road, Delhi-110 054, Delhi.

Prof.P.R.Sudhakaran

Professor & Head, Department of Biochemistry, University of Kerala, Kariavattom, Trivandrum-695 581.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.K.V.R.Chary

Professor 'H', Department of Chemical Sciences, Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Homi Bhaba Road, Colaba, Mumbai-400 005.

Dr.P.K.Seth

Chief Executive Officer, Biotech Park in Biotechnology City, Sector-G, Jankipuram, Kursi Road, Lucknow-226 021, U.P.

*Dr.(Mrs.) Hasi R.Das,

11C, Panchanantala Road, Flat No.2B, Kolkata-700 029.

Dr. Uttam Chand Banerjee,

Professor & Head, Deptt. of Pharmaceutical Technology, National Institute of Pharmaceutical Education Research, Sector – 67, S.A.S.Nagar, Mohali-160 062, Punjab.

Prof.N.R.Jagannathan

Vice President INSA, J.C.Bose National Fellow and Head, Department of NMR & MRI Faculty, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Ansari Nagar, New Delhi-110 029.

*Dr.Sib Sankar Roy,

Principal Scientist, Cell Biology and Physiology Division, Indian Institute of Chemical Biology, 4, Raja S.C.Mullick Road, Jadavpur, Kolkata-700 032.

Dr.Paramahans V.Salimath,

Director (Research), J.S.S. Medical College, Sri Shivarathreeshwara Nagar, Mysore-570 015, Karnataka.

Prof.Dhrubajyoti Chattopadhyay,

Vice-Chancellor, Amity University, Major Arterial Road, Action Area II, Kadampukur Village, Rajarhat, New Town, Kolkata-700 135.

Prof.V.Ravishankar Rai,

Professor and Chairman, Department of Studies in Microbiology, University of Mysore, Manasagangotri, Mysore-570 006.

*Dr.Chinmay Kumar Panda,

Office- in-Charge (Research), Sr.Assistant Director Grade, Department of Oncogene Regulation, Chittaranjan National Cancer Institute, 37, S.P.Mukherjee Road, Kolkata-700 026.

Dr.Sudip Kumar Ghosh,

Professor, Deptt. of Biotechnology, Indian Institute of Technology Kharagpur, Kharagpur-721 302, Dist. West Midnapore, W.B.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.R.Kavyashree,

Principal,
Professor & Head,
Co-ordinator –BiSEP,
Department of Biotechnology,
The Oxford College of Science,
Bengaluru-560 102.

Past Recorders

Dr.J.L.Tarar

Department of Botany, Institute of Science, Plot No.104, 202, Dwarka Sahanivas, Shivaji Nagar, Nagpur-440 010.

Dr.Arun Kumar Guha

Reader in Biological Chemistry, Indian Association for the Cultivation of Science, Jadavpur, Kolkata-700032.

Dr.Subhendu Gupta

Sherhood Estate, 169, N.S.C.Bose Road, Flat No.3F, Block K, Kolkata-700 003.

Dr.(Mrs.) Anjana Mazumder

Kasturi Apartment, Flat FG-4, 77/A, Bade Raipur Road, Kolkata-700 032.

Dr.Jyoti D.Vora

Head, Department of Biochemistry & Food Science and Quality Control, Ramnarain Ruia College, Matunga, Mumbai-400 019.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Pranab Sankar Basu

Flat-02, 50/1, Central Road, Jadavpur, Kolkata-700 032.

Dr.Sujata Ghosh

Department of Experimental Medicine & Biotechnology, Postgraduate Institute of Medical Education & Research, 112A, Sector-46B, Chandigarh-160 047.

Prof.Samaresh Mukherjee

Department of Physical Chemistry, Indian Association for the Cultivation of Science, 2A&B, Raja S.C.Mullick Road, Jadavpur, Kolkata-700 032.

Past Recorders (contd.)

Dr.Badri Narain Pandey,

Scientific Officer 'F', Radiation and Cancer Biology Section, Radiation Biology and Health Sciences Division, Bhabha Atomic Research Centre, Trombay, Mumbai-400 085.

Dr.Partha Pratim Bose,

Department of Molecular Medicine, Bose Institute, Kolkata-700 054, W.B.

Dr.Sandipan Chatterjee,

Scientist, Regional Centre for Extension and Development-Kolkata, CSIR-Central

Leather Research Institute, 3/1C, Matheswartala Road, Kolkata-700 046.

Physical Sciences

President

Prof. Lokendra Kumar,

Professor, Department of Physics, University of Allahabad, Prayagraj, Allahabad – 211 002.

Recorder

Dr. Vipin Bahadur Singh,

Head, P.G.Department of Physics, Udai Pratap (Autonomous) College, Varanasi-221 002.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Kailash Chandra Juglan,

Professor and Associate Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Dr. Sushil Kumar Mandal

House No. - 123, At - Professor Colony, P.O. – Naugachia, Naugachia 853204, Bhagalpur, Bihar.

Dr. Mukesh Chandra Bose,

Asst. Professor, Department of Physics, B N College, Patna-800 004, Bihar.

Past Presidents

Prof.F.C.Auluck

Department of Physics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr.A.R.Verma

Ex-Director and Nehru Fellow, National Physical Laboratory, Hill Side Road, New Delhi-110 012.

*Prof.L.S.Kothari

Sir Shri Ram Professor of Physics, Department of Physics & Astrophysics, University of Delhi (Retd.), 71, Vaishali, Pitampura, Delhi-110 088.

Dr.R.P.Singh

Professor of Physics, Indian Institute of Technology, Powai, Mumbai-400 076.

*Prof.C.Mande

Head, Department of Physics, Nagpur University, Amravati Road, Nagpur.

Prof.B.V.Sreekantan

Director, T.I.F.R., Homi Bhabha Road, Mumbai-400 005.

Prof.Krishnaji

'C', Pentagon, Maharshi Nagar, Noida, U.P.

*Prof.G.P.Srivastava

Head, Department of Electronic Sciences, University of Delhi South Campus, Benito Juarez Road, New Delhi-110 021.

Prof. Vachaspati

"Vachaspati House", 29-A/2, Nyay Marg, Allahabad-211 001.

Prof.V.S.Nanda

6/70, W.E.A., Karol Bagh, New Delhi-110 005.

*Prof.S.P.Khare

B-99, Shastri Nagar, Meerut-250 004.

*Prof.D.K.Rai

Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

*Prof.M.I.Savadatti

Veerabhadra Krupa, Navodaya Nagar, Dharwar-580 003.

Prof.S.N.Thakur

Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

Dr.R.Chidambaram

Principal Scienetific Adviser to the Government of India, Vigyan Bhavan Annexe, Maulana Azad Road, New Delhi-110 011.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Dr.S.S.Kapoor

A-3, Bangaega CHS, Govandi Station Road, Deonor, Mumbai-400 088.

*Prof.Ran B. Singh

Former Director, Forensic Science Labs.; C-13, Trimurtigram, Ring Road, (Adj : Jagarani Hospital), Kalyanpur, Lucknow-226 022.

*Prof.A.N.Singh

Emeritus Scientist (CSIR, New Delhi), Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005.

Prof.K.P.Rajappan Nair

Professor of Physics, Cochin University of Science & Technology, Radha Nivas, TC4/923, Pipeline Road, Kaudiar P.O., Trivandrum-695 003.

Prof.G.D.Baruah

Professor, Department of Physics, Dibrugarh University, Dibrugarh; House No.50, Ward No.2, New Uchamati, Dibrugarh-786 004, Assam.

*Prof.J.P.Shukla

B-1-125, Sector G, Aliganj, Lucknow-226 024.

Prof.S.B.Rai

Department of Physics, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221 005, U.P.

*Prof.R.Nath

G-1, Astha Residency, Shiv City Silver, Near IPS Academy, A.B.Road, Indore-452 017, Madhya Pradesh.

*Dr.R.P.Singh

Director,

Amity Institute of Nanotechnology, Amity University Uttar Pradesh, A-1/103, Silver Estate, Sector-50, Noida-201 307.

Prof.Kehar Singh

Dean, Postgraduate Studies & Research, Professor, Department of Physics, Indian Institute of Technology, Delhi, Hauz Khas, New Delhi-110 016.

Prof.R.S.Sirohi

A-15, Tripura Vest Aptts., 11th Cross, Between 6th and 7th Main Roads, Malleswaran, Bangalore-560 003.

*Prof.Dr.Vitthal Kumar Farkya Gupta

Qtr. No.V/14, NCERT Campus, Sri Aurobindo Marg, New Delhi-110 016.

Dr.R.N.Singh

Nine Block Four, Teg Bahadur Road, Dehra Dun-248 001 (U.A.).

Past Presidents (contd.)

*Prof.Lalan Jha

Retd.Professor & Head, Emeritus Scientist (CSIR, New Delhi), Director, Women's Institute of Technology L.N.Mithila University, Darbhanga, Hanumangang (Mishratola), Darbhanga-846 004, Bihar.

Prof.S.P.Ojha

T1/403, Amrapali Grand, Sector Zeta 1, Greater Noida-201 308, U.P.

*Prof.S.H.Behere

Row House No.A1, Sailabh Enclave Behind Bachpan School, Gut Number, 92, Itkheda, Paithan Road, Aurangabad-431 001.

*Prof.V.K.Rastogi,

Indian Spectroscopy Society; KC 68/1, Old Kavinagar, Ghaziabad-201 002.

Prof.B.N.Jagatap,

(Former Director, Chemistry Group, BARC), Department of Physics, Indian Institute of Technology, Bombay, Powai, Mumbai-400 076.

*Prof.Awadhesh Kumar Rai,

Department of Physics, University of Allahabad, Allahabad-211 002.

Dr.Sanjeev Ramachandra Inamdar,

Professor & Coordinator, CPEPA, Department of Physics, Karnatak University, Dharwad-580 003, Karnataka.

Dr.V.P.Mahadevan Pillai,

Professor and Head, Department of Optoelectronics, University of Kerala, Kariavattom-695 581, Thiruvananthapuram, Kerala.

Prof.Jagdish Rai,

Vice-Chancellor, Invertis University, NH-24, Bareilly, U.P.

Prof.Sugriva Nath Tiwari,

Professor & Head, Department of Phjysics, D.D.U.Gorakhpur University, Gorakhpur-273 009, U.P.

*Prof.Manisha Gupta,

Department of Physics, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

Prof.(Dr.) Vijay Janardhan Fulari,

Professor and Head, Department of Physics, Shivaji University, Kolhapur-416 004, Maharashtra.

Prof.Santhosh Chidangil,

Professor and Head,
Department of Atomic and Molecular
Physics and Coordinator,
Centre of Excellence for Biophotonics,
LG-1, Academic Block-5,
Manipal Instt. of Technology Campus,
Manipal Academy of Higher Education,
Manipal-576 104, Karnataka.

Past Presidents (contd.)

Prof.(Dr.) Suresh Chandra,

Deputy Director & Professor, Amity Centre for Astronomy & Astrophysics, Amity Institute of Applied Sciences, Amity University, Sector-125, Noida-201 313, U.P.

Past Recorders

Prof.G.R.Paranjpe

"Sudarshan", 1159, Sadashiv Bhopatkar Road, Poona-411 002.

Dr.R.Chandra

Reader in Physics, Department of Physics & Astrophysics, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Dr.I.Hubert Joe,

Associate Professor,
Department of Physics,
Mar Ivanios College,
Bethany Hills, Nalanchira,
Thiruvananthapuram-695 015, Kerala.

Dr.Kishor M.Sonawane,

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, Fergusson College, Pune-411 004.

Dr. Vineet Kumar Rai.

Associate Professor, Department of Applied Physics, Indian Institute of Technology (Indian School of Mines), Dhanbad-826 004.

Plant Sciences

President

Prof. Daizy Rani Batish,

Professor, Department of Botany, Panjab University, Chandigarh – 160 014.

Recorder

Dr.L.Rajanna,

Professor, Department of Botany, Bangalore University, Jnanabharathi Campus, Bangalore-560 056.

Local Sectional Secretary

Dr.Sawinder Kaur,

Professor and Associate Dean, Lovely Professional University, Jalandhar-Delhi, G.T.Road, Phagwara-144 411, Punjab.

Elected Members

Prof. Jagan Mohan Reddy,

H. No. 2-5-449, Subedar, Hanamkonda, Warangal-506 001, Telengana.

Prof. Nitin Manohar Dongarwar,

Professor, Department of Botany, RTM Nagpur University, Nagpur-440 033, M.S.

Past Presidents

*Prof.H.Y.Mohan Ram

Professor of Botany, Delhi University (Retd.), 194 SFS DDA Flats, Mukherji Nagar, Delhi-110 009.

*Prof.R.M.Pai

24, Swanand Nagar, Aurangabad-431 004.

Prof.R.S.Dwivedi

59, Saket Nagar, P.O. B.H.U., Varanasi-221 005.

Prof.Dalbir Singh

Flat No.221, B-Block, Vaishali Retreat (Adjoining Pratap Nagar Colony), Queen's Road, Jaipur-302 021, Rajasthan.

Prof.C.P.Malik

E-46, Sector-41, Noida-201 301.

Prof.R.S.Mehrotra

House No.263, Sector-7, Urban Estate, Kurukshetra-136 118, Haryana.

Prof.A.K.Koul

14, Bhagwati Nagar, Razdan Lane, Canal Road, Jammu-180 016.

*Dr.S.K.Hasija

Professor Emeritus, MIG-10, Housing Board Colony (Near Head Post Office), South Civil Lines, Jabalpur-482 001.

Prof.C.Manoharachary

UGC-SAPII, Co-ordinator, Department of Botany, Osmania University, Hyderabad-500 007.

Prof.P.S.Bisen

Director, Madhav Institute of Technology & Science, Gwalior-474 005 (M.P.).

*Prof.S.M.Reddy

H.No.12-12-3/1, Ravindra Nagar, Opp. Sitalalmandi Railway Station, Secunderabad-500 061.

*Prof.S.V.S.Chauhan

Director, Academy of Life Sciences, 8/13-I, Kaushalpur Bye Pass Road, Agra-282 005.

Dr.S.M.Paul Khurana

E-1101, Park View City - 2, Sohma Road, Sector – 49, Gurgaon – 122 001.

Prof.Pramod Tandon

Chief Executive Officer, Biotech Park, Sector G, Kursi Road, Jankipuram, Lucknow-226 021.

Past Presidents (contd.)

*Prof.T.N.Lakhanpal,

Department of Bio-Sciences, Himachal Pradesh University, Shimla-171 005.

Prof.P.C.Trivedi,

140-A, Vasundhara Colony, Tonk Road, Jaipur-302 018 (Raj.).

Prof.Surinder Pal Khullar,

1633, Sector 7-C, Chandigarh-160 019.

*Prof.Arun Kumar Pandey,

Professor, Department of Botany, University of Delhi, Delhi-110 007.

Prof.Dinesh Kumar Maheshwari,

Professor, Department of Botany and Microbiology, Faculty of Life Sciences, Gurukul Kangri Vishwavidyalaya, Haridwar-249 404.

Prof. Vijai Pal Singh,

Secretary, Indian Botanical Society & Pro-Vice Chancellor,
Department of Plant Science,
M.J.P.Rohilkhand University,
Bareilly-243 006 (U.P.).

*Dr.Akhilesh Kumar Pandey,

Chairman, M.P. Private University Regulatory Commission, Govt. of M.P., Gyan Vatika, WALMI Road, Bhopal-462 016, M.P.

*Prof.(Mrs.) Seshu Lavania,

Professor & Head, Department of Botany, University of Lucknow, Lucknow-226 007.

*Prof.(Ms.) Y.Vimala,

Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Dean, Faculty of Science, Former Head, Department of Botany, Chaudhary Charan Singh University, Meerut-250 004, U.P.

*Prof.Sunil Kumar Chaturvedi,

Professor and Head, Department of Botany, Nagaland University, Lumani-798 627, Dist. Zunheboto, Nagaland.

Past Recorders

Prof.R.S.Tripathi,

INSA Senior Scientist, National Botanical Research Institute, 10/58, Sector-10, Indira Nagar, Lucknow-226 016, U.P.

Dr.K.R.Aneja

Professor & Chairman, Department of Microbiology, Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra-136 119.
